R o C ase  Nuwbear
SIS

QPP\;C&‘E“O‘\

Tragcyipts

SW\'&\\ E')L\F\‘I \D‘ C S

L/ C




e g R

g e R A T R M e

SRR I R

r"“Ck;Eﬁf;tf{‘Q;«ﬁ?;z

y, meier & me co

dearnle

X 1092 ¢ PHONE 249-6091 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE., NEW MEXICO 347103
BANK BLDG. EASTSALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87100

209 siMMS BLDG.e P.O. BO

1216 FIRST NATIONAL

10

1

14

18

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

24

25

Pace 2

BEFORE THE

KR FEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSICH
CONFERENCE HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING

SANTA YE, NEW MEXICO
May 17, 1972

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF2

The Avplication of Glen D. Aaron
and James C. Whitten for an
unorthodox well location, Eddy

County, New Mexico.

CASE NO. 4715

St et s S gl N Nt Nt et

BEFORE: RICHARD L.
Examriner

STAMETS

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

i




k¥“,“ nfL

Mt ey,

Y. Meier & mc cormic

dearnle

209 $IMMS BLDG.e7”.0. BOX 10929 PHONE 243-66010 ALBUQUERQUE., NEW MEXICO 87103

1216 FINST NATIONAL BEANK BLDG. EASTOALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

14

16
17
18

19
i1
23

24

25

PAGE 3

MR, STAMETS: Case 4715,

MR. HATCH: Application of Glen D, Aaron and
James C. Whitten for an unorthodox well location, Eddy
County, New Mexico.

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin and W. Thohas
Kellahin, appearing on behalf of the Applicant. We have
one witness we would like to be sworn in Case 4715.

MR. STAMETS: Any other appearances?

MR. MORRIS: Dick Morrié of Montgomery; Federici,
Andrews, Hannahs and Morris, appearing on behalf of Mobhil
0il Corporation.

Mé. STAMETS: Will you have a Qitness?

MR. MORRIS: Yes,

(Wherevnon, two witnesses were ~-rorn by Mr. Hatch.)

MR, STAMETS: Mr,., Kellahin, you may proceed.

* & & % &

JAMES C. WHITTEN,

o called as a witness and, having been already duly sworn,

testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would you state your name, please?
A James C., Whitten.
Q Are you one of the Applicants in Case 4715 presently

before the Commissioner?
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A I am.

Q Have you testified before the 0il Conservation
Commission or one of its Examiners and made your
qualifications a matter of record?

A Yes, I have.

0O In connection with your work with Aaron a&nd Whitten
have you done any work in the area involved in the
Application? |

A Yes,

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications
aqceptable?

MR. STAMETS: Have you quélified him as an

engineer or as a partner?

THE WITNESS: I am a graduate petroleum geologist.

I was graduated from the University of Texas at Austin,

MR. KELLAHINt Are the witness' qualifications

acceptable?

Q

MR. STAMETS: They are accepted, yes.
(By Mr. Kellshin) Mr. Witten, what is proposed by
the Applicant in Case 4715?
We wish to drill an unorthodox well location in the
Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool.,
Referring you to what has been marked as Applicant's
Exhibit 1, would you identify that Exhibit?

Yes, Exhibit 1 is a plat and shows the lease information




B TRk i e e

NP e T e

ick -

. g Sk Y

1

58

y, meier & m¢ corm

dearnle

209 SIMMS BLDG.¢P.O. BOX 0929 PHONE 243-0691¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

1216 FIRST NATIONAL 3ANK BLDG. EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

13

14

16

17

18

19

21

23

24

25

PAGE 5

@)

k-

Lol 2 =)

" of the well,

as outlined in yellow. The proration unit and the
location proposed are also outlined.

Now, there are some red circles, what are those?
Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Wells,

And four proposed location is the blue dot?

That is correct. |

There is an area circled in red in the north portién
of the area and it says: "New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission - 4715%; what is the significance of that?
This is the Case we are appearing on now and this

is an Exhibit in this cCase.

Now, in the lower portion there is an area circled in
yellow with blue dots; what is that?

The proration unit that will be involved in the drilling

Referring to what has been marked ué Exhibit Number 2,-
discuss that Exhibit..
Exhibit 2 is a structure map of the top of the Morrow
Formation and it is in heavy blue line,

An overlay superimposed upon the structure map
in red line is an isopach of the net pay sand for this
field,

I have not mapped the whole’field, but structurally

this section of the field makes it very difficult to

project any possibility of production using structure ]
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alone, other than getting above any gas-water contact.
The main approach we have made in exploration
for tbe Morrow Sand is tu isopach the pay interval.
The pay is composed of quartz sand and thins laterally
up and down dip with the méin thickness part of the
section shownvas the shaded area in the Exhibit.
In preparing the isopach of the net pay, how did you
arrive at what constituted the net pay?
The net pay was picked from the logs that were run
on the wells in the field.
I also have a cross-section which will show you
some of my pay picks.
Is it based on porosity and development?
That is correct. And the actual net pay and the pay

that should be perforated,

No, not at this time.,-

Referring you to what has been marked Applicant's
Exhibit 3, will you discuss the information that is
shown on that Exhibit?

This is a cumulative production rate for the field in
this area and is contoured in billion cubic¢ feet
recovered as of 1/1/72.

Now, all these wells were not completed at the same

time, were they?
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Ko, sir, they werz not. But, the field was shut-in
for a good,long while and essentially the wells all
sfarted producing at the same time.

The production history was accumulated at approximately
the same time for each well?

Approximately. Some wells were drilled afterwards,
but essentially that is true,

Now, does that support your testimony in connection
with Exhibit 2 as to what constitutes the main portion
of the pool?

There are some irregularities that you will notice,
but on the whole, I think that the production map will
bear out my testimony that the most recoverable reserves
will come from the thickest section.

Is that one reason for the proposed location sought

by the Applicant in this Case?

It certainly is.

The linc of the cross-~section is also shown on that
Exhibit; is it not?

It is,

Will you refer to Exhibit Number 4 and identify that
Exhibit?

This is a cross-~section with five wells on jit. It

is not significant at this time to consider the Humble

Well Number 1.




AR, AR B AT b SIS e RN S 6T e R+

MR NN

iCk‘¥;<¢ 

My

S L v

y, meier & mc corm

dearnie

209 SIMAS BLDG.8P.0, BOXK 109020PHONEK 243-06019 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 871038

121§ FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTSALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

13

14

16

17

18

19

21

23

24

25

PAGE 8

I had already prepared the cross=section and
that well is not significant in this Case. We are
merely concerned with the four other wells and the
locations we propose,

The upper part of the cross-section shows the
electric logs which are the only datum,structural datum.
These show the structural relationship between these
wells,

The section bkelow is the only porosity log available
on these wells and it shows the top of the Morrow
which shows something of the porosity. The‘purpose of
this Exhibit is to show what I have labeled as the
net pay.

Also, to bring up another point, the reason for
us wanting to drill this well in the SW/4 of this
Section is that there is an additional sectiorn in
the Standard 0il of Texas Number 2 Paul Terry unit
located at 8,900 feet.

This zone, which has porosity, and the other two
wells, the Standard 0il of Texas Number 1 Martin and
the Standaird 0il of Texas Number 1 Everest were not
tested, but there is sand and it does have porpsity,
that is the Standard 0Oil of Texas Number 2 Paul
Terry.

I think there is a good possibility for it to be
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productive and the Examiner should note the SP on
this zone which to me ig very significant and we feel
that we will have a better chance of encountering this
2one and it being productive because of the three
wallis that I have mentioned.,

In other words, we are drilling the well in the
SW/4 of the Section to get the thickest pay and also
in an attempt to get additional pay in this Section.
In your opinion, based on your examination of this
area, would a well located at the proposed site by
the applicant effectively and economically drain the
unit to be dedicated to it?
It will,
In your opinion, is all the area productive of gas
in the Atoka-Pennsylvanian formation?
Yes, so far as I can tell,
Before we go on to Exhibit 5, would you turn back to
Exhibit 3 for a moment and tell us the status of the
wells that are shown in the Exhibit, particularly in
the vicinity of the proposed location?
In Section 27, the Tom L. Ingram Well has been worked
over and it is not a veiy big proaucer. It only
produces about one million a month.

In Section 22, the Pan American Number 1 Flint

has watered out,

B
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In Section 23 the Pan American Number 3 Martin,
I den't know the Case on that, but it didn't produce
very long. It did not have a significant amount of
pay.

In Section 14 the Standard 0il of Texas Number
1 Everest watered out last August. They attempted
to work it over and it still is shut-in,
Are the two wells shown in Section 15 still producing?
They are.
And in Section 11, the Mobil Well Number 1 is producing?
It is, even though the other wells have watered out,
The other wells being particularly -~
The Standard 0il of Texas Everest and the Pan American
Plint.
Would that indicate to you that water is encroaching
to the south thens
I think it is from the south and upstructure,
Now, have you made pressure tests on the wells in this
pool?
Yes, I have.
Referring to Exhibit Number 5, would you discuss the
information shown on that Exhibit?
Yes. I have, on the basis of available information,
there was not any pressure information prior to 1963

available, but on the basis of the pressure information,

-

IR X
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and these are si'ut-in pressures obtained from the
New Mexico Oil and Gas and Engineering Committee,
the pressure in all the wells excepting the Mobil
Number 1 Brainard, show a decline in some cases.

Rather than a drastic decline, the Mobil Number
1 Brainard has shown a decline as you can see, on the
curve, but in the last two or three years; the pressure
has not declined.
What is the significance of that, Mr, Whitten?
The significance to me is the fact that if we are
to drill this location here, I do not think that the
well will cause any injury or cause any drainage from
the Mobil Number 1 Brainard, because I think it is
somehow located in a separate reservoir from what
the pressure indicates.
What is the nature of this reservoir, generaiiy7s
The nature of the reservoir is lenticular sand and
if you will note on Exhibit Number 2, I have isopached
the thickness, or the thickest part of the sand.

Now, this is a combination of all of the sand
in the Mobil Number 1 Brainard Unit and there is 20
feet of pay. This is significanti bocauze it is on
the edge of the thicker part of the sand, however, the

pressure indicates to me that the Mobil Number 1

Brainard Unit is not in the main reservoir and it has nogj
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A

lost the pressure as shown by the other wells.

On the basis of that, it is your conclusion that a
well located as proposed by the Applicant will not
drain the Mobil Brainard Upit Number 1 Well?
It is,

Do you have anything to add in connection with
Exhibit Number 5?

No, sir,

Now, in your opinion, is it necessary to so locate
your well in order to obtain the greatest ultimate
recovery of gas underlying your tract?

It is.

If you do not 30 locate your well, will gas be left
in the reservoir that otherwise will be recovered?

I think we will not recover gas from those sands
unless we encounter them in the well bore. I am
referring to the sands where the thickest development
occurs,

I believe you already testified that; in your opinion,

all the acreageisproductive from the Atoka-Pennsylvanian

Pool?

Yes,

In summary, will you attain any advantage over your
offset operators by so locating your well?

No, sir.

.
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Q Were Exhibits Number 1 through 5 prepared by you
or under your supervision?
A Yes, sir.
MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to offer in evidence
Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 5 inclusive,
MR. STAMETS: Are there any objections to the
admission of Exhibits 1 through 5?
{(No response,)
MR, STAMETS: They will be admitted in evidence.
(Whereupon Applicant’s Exhibits 1 through 5§
were‘admitted in evidence.)
MR. KELLAHIN: That completes my direct examination.
MR. STAMETS: Are there any questions of the

witness?

* * * & %

CROSS=EXAMINATION

BY MR, MORRIS:

Q Mr, Whitten, did you prepare Exhibit Number 2, your
isopach?
A Yes, I did.

Q This was prepared with reference to the top of the

Morrow?
A That is correct.
Q In this pool, Mr,., Whitten, how many members are there

in the Pennsylvanian that contribute to the production
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or the net pay, let's say, that you have Gepicted on
your isopach?

Well, there are many over the entire field,

In this area are there three main sand structures
that contribute to the production?

Well, I have the cross-section and if'you will look
at the Standard Oil of Texas Number 2, you might
consider that four different sands.

Would you point ont from your Exhibit the intervals
of net pay that you have shown on your cross~-section?
The net pay that I have shown colored in red?

Yes, starting from the top.

All right., It would be 8958 to 89643 8970 to 8972;
8974 to 8978; 8980 to 8982,

Now, are those intervals that you have just named
from the Terry Weli, are tiey correlative throuah the
pay zone of most of fhe producing wells in the field?
No, you can't separate them.

You can't separate them at all?

No. You see, it is a sand body and some‘wells, such
as the Number 1 Martin, which has very thick pay,
unfortunazcly the well does not have uniform porosity,
whereas the other wells of the zone, the Standard 0Oil

of Texas Everest has three particular zones; the

| Number 2 Terry has four,

e
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Are there some distinguishable markers on these

logs from which you can do your mapping other than
the top of the Morrow?

In the Morrow section itself?

Yes,

There are some,

Are there some in the pay zones themselves?

There may be some with one or two wells, but I would
say over the field, or over this area involved, I would
question the correlation that you could make between
any two wells on any small interval. These sands are
lenticular and they intermingle quite a bit and it
would be very difficult to trace each separate little
porosity zone from one well to another,

On your cross-~secticn, would you refer to the Terry
Well at the 8980 foot marker?

Yes, |

Is there a distinguishable marker on your log there
at that dgpth of 89907

You might consider that the base part of the sand
body that is in this local area although you arxe not

talking about the bottom of the pay because there is

pay lower than that.
Is that particular marker which you have characterized

as the basal sand marker, a distinguishing marker in
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)\

the logs of the wells in this portion of the field?

It would become a matter of each individual pay.

That particular marker that you have referred to

would be at the bottom of the main producing formation
in the Terry Well; is that correct?

Yes, but in some of the other wells there are pays
below it.

Now, the marker that you have used for the purpose of
prepéfing your Exhibit Number 2, how far is that above
the producing horizon in this Terry Well?

The well marker is at 8630.

So how far above the production would that be?

The main pay?

Yes, sir.

The main pay is at approximately 8958, 328 feet above
it.

In preparing an isopach map, Mr. Whitten, isn't it
desirable to contour as close to the pay as possible
1f it is your intention to accurately show the
structure on your isopach of the main pay zone itself?
In the Morrow section it is very difficult to determine
anything about the pay based on the structural lines
unless there is oil-water or gas-water contact. I

have mapped above this interval all the way through

the Glorieta.
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Normally specaking, I would say yes, you should
map right on the pay except that these sands are
lenticular and they do not lend themselves to being
very good structural markers,

The base of the sand does not lend itself to be
a good structural marker and this is the reason why
I don't feel it would be significant to map right at
the pay interval,

Why would the base of the sand be, in your opinion,
an erratic marker?

The sands throughout the Morrow section, even in the
areas ox zones that look like shale, and they are

shale, but they are sandy. I think this particular

surface was in existence in the erosion zone and the

sands were cleaned up and piled up on this surface and

I don't think it would be significant or would show
ruch significance for siructure unless there was a
gas-water contact.

But if you wanted to show the nature of that eroded
surface upon which the sand was deposited, you would
havy to map on the base of the sand; wouldn't you?
Yes.,

You have shown your proposed location on the 40 foot
contour of your isopach, how much additional net pay

would you realize at that location compared to the
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most favorable location you would have if you drilled

the well in conformity wizh the pool rules?

I think we have approximately ten feet of pay in the

location, the most favorable location according to

pool rules.

Well, we didn't have the jocation as permitted by

pool rules, actually shown on your Exhibit 2, but just

figuring as best I can, I think I would argue with

you a little bit.

I+ looks like the best location would be about

a 20 foot contour line rather than 30.

1t would be 990 feet from the east line of the proration

vnit and I would show the 1ine straight up there,
990 feet from the north line of the section.

It will be between 10 and 15 feet.
Do you mean on the 10 to 15 foot interval?

Yes.

If it's on the 10 to 15 foot interval and you

gubtract that from the 40 foot contour 1ine on which

your proposed jocation is to be located, you are -
actually gaining about 25 feet of net pay; is that
right?

25 to 30 feet, right.

That is quite an advantage in this particular area

assuming the accuracy of your Exhibit Number 27

e e et
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Because of the riskiness in drilling these type
wells, we felt like we had to get on the thickest
sand interval,

How much structure are you gaining at your proposed
location compared to your structural position at

the location in accordance with pool rules?
Approximately 40 to 50 feet. We would be
structurally lower and this is the hazard.

Now, on your isopach map, you have your contours
bunched vp pretty glosely there from 10 to 40 feet
as it‘runs by your proposed location and then it
spreads ocut, your zero line spreads out, so it
almost includes the entire proration unit within the
zero fbot,contoﬁr; what control do you have for that
zaro contour line?

That is compatible with what we see in the area tc
the south were you have.good control. As you can see,
the Staﬁdard 0il of Texas Number 2 Terry has 12 feet
of pay and the Standard 0il of Texas Number 1 Martin
has 60 feet.

This is the reason for this thicker sand develcpment
being carried on to the ncrth, The z2ro line is there
because of the Standard 0il of Texas Number 1 Terry
unit having three feet and I think the zero line as

presented is well located in reference to this well,.

R T N T T T
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The Yates Number 1 Unit in Section 16 had 7
feet, I believe, and the zero line is compatible
with that wéll.
I have simply carried the zero to 10 foot
contour intervals right on up through here (indicating).

Q You have no control on the zero contour line un tec
the north of this proposed location; do you?

A Since 1963, when the Mébil Number 1 Brainard Unit
was drilled, there has been no development to the
north,

MR. MORRIS: May I have just a moment, Mr.

Examiner?

MR. STAMETS: Yes,

Q (By Mr, Morris) Mr, Whitten, if you will refer to
your Exhibit Number 5, please.

A Yes, sir.

Q Will you review for me again the significance that you
attached ﬁo the change in slope of the curve on the
Mobil. Well which you have designated as Number 12?

A I have drawn on this graph all the wells located on
this map in the Atoka-Pennsylvanian pool, and have
éepicted from the information available, the shut-in
pressures reported on all the wells,

51l of the wells have declined rather drastically

and the Number 12, which is the Mobil Well, declined,
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but actually, it came in at a lower pressure than
some of the wells shown -- it was initially produced
at a lower pressure than some of the wells and had
declined somewhat and, in the last two or three years,
it has not declined, it has broken this trend of
decline, and I think this is significant and shows that
is is probably not associated with these other wells
in the field.

I think it is probably part of another sand
body which is not connected with the main part of the
field.
Now, lcoking at your graph on Exhibit Number 5,
actually, there are very few wells that have shown
a consistent decline in this field; isn't that correct?
That is not correct.
Well, let's look at, for instance, Well Numwber 7 that
you have shown here, the Mallard Number 1, now where
is that located in the field?
Section 28,
Would you say that well was in the main body of the
field?

Yes, sir.

Has its pressure decline been consistent with the
decline that you would speak of on the other wells

in this field?
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It certainly has.

Just looking at the graph, it would appear to be
somewhat erratic.

I will explain that. The pipeline pressure is
approximately 700 pounds, and this well has declined -~
well, in 1971 it was 748 pounds, and I think the only
reason it declined is because in 1971 it only produced
12 million MCF and that is 1 million a month, and that
is the reason for the change in the curve.

If you look at Well Number 10, that is a rather

steady decline, but then it suddenly turns upwards;

do you have any explanation for that?

This is conjecture on my part, but if the well was
shut-in a couple of weeks before the pressure was taken,

it might -- it could conceivably be higher than the

~ previous pressure taken.

The Number 1 Well, as shown here, shows a rather steady
decline and all of a sudden it just levels off; can
you give some explanation on that?

No, I cannot. This was the only year that this had
been done and there had been a steady decline until
last year,

I am somewhat éonfused. What does your graph show

on Number 11, does it show that it was shut-in and

then the pressure built back up?
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No, it was shut~in and plugged.
What is the line going upwards from the figure 110
on your Exhibit?
That was the pressure plot of the well during the
time it produced prior to being shut-in.
Well, I'm sorry, I don't mean to belabor the point,
but it seems to me thét it declined down to the
figure shown as 11 and then started to increase
again, it seems to have gone up and conilected with
the graph of Well Number 6. I don't understand this,
This is actually Number 6 on the plot (indicating).
I'm sorry, it is not too clear, but you see Number 11
comes on down and I have a dash line and then the
other line goes up.
Have you made any attempt to relate the pressure
decline to cumulative productioh?
Yes, I did. I have plotted or worked several of
these pressures versus the production that is shown
and the amount of pressure drop per MCF produced.

You are dealing with such small figures that
I didn't think it would show-this as a tfue picture
of what was really happening.
But, the extent of the pressure decline, or the manner
in which the pressure has declined, is found on your

cumulative production?
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H Q And all of these wells have not produced the same

- 2 accumulative?
o
< 3 A No, but I would say all of the wells -- all of the
4 operators produced as much as they could out of each
. ; : 5 . well., I don't think anybody's holding back.
¥ Jé 6 Q Would the differences shown here be attributable to
lg
gé 7 differences in permeability for the respective wells?
©
S’ 8 MR. MORRIS: I think that is all I have,
Eg 9 Mr, Examiner,
: od
j EB 10 * k K Kk &
E_ 1 CROSS~EXAMINATION
)
- : = BY MR, STAMETS:
5
2 § 4% Q Mr. Whitten, on Exhibit Number 4, are the wells
5 % 14 shown there, at least the ones in the Atoka-
3 ;
f § 18 Pennsylvanian, do you actually feel they are horizonally
2 | 16 correlative in the Morrow pay zone?
i i A Horizonally correlative?

18 Q Yes., Let's take the first one, the C. R. Martin, you
19 have a pay zone identified by perforation and red
20 coloriny?

2| A Yes, sir,

2| @ Then we move immediately to the right to the Standard

23 0il of Texas Everest Number 1, do you feel that is

12186 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTSALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

in the same pay zone?
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And top and bottom is more or less correlative?

Yes,

Then we move further to the right to the Standard
O0il Number 2, it would appear that that zone is
correlative and has been shaled out and is not
productive?

That is not necessarily correct. This is a surface
in which the sand was deposited, was deposited on the
surface, and this could be =~ could very well be the
3ame zone; in fact, I think it is.

And the erosional surface could be developed
along the surface and I think this is correlative
even though it might be higher or lower.

If I understand you correctly, your location is based
primarily on the pay thickness rather thén anything -
else?

On the thickness of the interval and the possibility
of getting this other sand pay above the other pay.
And you also indicated that even though the Brainard
Well is located relatively low in the Section, it has
not watered out, I wasn't clear on your explanation
as to why that hasn't happened?

I don't know why it hasn't happened. Actually, it is
about even with the Everest well.

Well, actually, it is lower than the Number 1 Everest,
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The Ingram Well is low, it was the lowest well and
it watered out in 1968,

The Pan American Flint Well and the Number 1
Everest both watered out last year.

The Mcbil Brainard unit is still going and it
has not indicated any water that I know of.
Has your isopach taken off the sum total of all the
Morrow pay zones?
Yes, sir.
And you feel that the Mobil Braipard is somehow
separated from the rest of_the pool?
If it was not for the pressure, you couldn't tell
whether it was separated or not, but the pressure
indicates to me that it is separated.
Do you have any hard evidence to indicate it would
be separated from the well drilled in the SW/4 of
Section 11, whether it might or might not be, when
the well was completed?

No.

How would you determine whether or not this well was
separated from the Mobil Brainard Well?

I think the pressure that was first obtained on the
Mobil Well would show this.

If such a test showed that the Mobil Brainard and your

well were located in the same reservoir and that there
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could be

drainagc between wells. would yvou feel any

sort of penalty would be appropriate?

MR.
this witness?
E2T
LG

MR,

I wouldn'

t volunteer that,

STAMETS ¢ Are there any other questions of

STAMETS: If not, he may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

" MR.
Mr. Kellahin?
MR.
MR.

Case?
MR.
to offer some

MR.

STAMETS: Have you offered your Exhibits,

KELLAHIN: I did.

STAMETS: Are there other witnesses in this

MORRIS: Yes, Mr. Examiner, we would like
evidence if Mr. Kellahin is through.

STAMETS: Let's take about a fifteen minute

recess at this time.

(Wwhereupon, a recess was taken.)

* & k& & *

{Hearing continues,)

MR,
please.

MR,

STAMETS: The Hearing will come to order,

MORRIS: You may proceed.

* % & &k %
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. 1 VICTOR ENMON,
o 2 was called as a witness, and having been already duly sworn,
.
& 3 testified as follows:
4 DIRECT EXAMINATION
S 5| BY MR. MORRIS:
e 6 Q You have previously been sworn in this Case?
! [X0)
E 7 A Yes, I have.
Q
8 8 Q Please state your name and where you reside.
OEG ) A Victor Enmon, Senior Production Geologist for the
e
K-1] 10 Mobil Oil Corporation, Midland, Texas.
i L .
i
: E_ 11 Q Have you previously testified before the Commission
>
*?:a - 12 or one of its Examiners and had your qualifications
: i — 2
- : S
¢ _g 3§ 13 as a geologist established and accepted as a matter
: x S
! 18 44 of record?
. @i
2 zx
4 15 A Yes, I have.
4 22
é o .
§ 3 46 MR, MORRIS: Are the witness' qualifications
! s d
4 48 17 acceptable?
I o @
; - 4
3% 18 MR. STAMETS: They aze.
3 1 33 ’ ‘
i : g: 19 Q (By Mr. Morris) Have you made a study of the area
i 4
¢ o
5; 20 involved in the Application in Case 4715 and have
: 2 g
} ) B
g §i 21 you prepared some Exhibits in respect to that
; . Z .
3 i o 9
. % 2 ‘ Application?
iy P2
o té b
al A Yes, I have
- o < 23 ' ¢
- "= 24 - Q Would you please refer to what has been marked as
: 25 ' Exhibit 1 in this case, Mobil's Exhibit 1, and briefly J
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rAGE

explain what the Exhibit is and what it shows?

I better explain the colors so you will be oriented
on that.

Please,

The yellow acreage is Mobil acreage. The acreage
outlined in green, Mobil has an override on. The wells
colored in red are Atoka-Pennsylvanian producers. The
wells-colored in blue are dry holes.

Are all the wells colored in red presently producing?
No, sir, some of them have been plugged and abandoned
or shut-in and these have besen designated by the
synbols, p.a. or s.i.

Some of the wells designated in red are not producing
or have not produced?

That's right.

The Exhibit also shows some contours, what do those
represent?

These contours show the structure on the base of what
I call the middle Atoka-Pennsylvanian producing sand
zone. They show the structure of this zone is a
generally northeast-southwest except for the local
reentrance and nosiﬁg.

We'll go into that on your Exhibit Nws.ber 3, your
cross-saction. Would you briefly state what the

producing formations and the intervals are in this
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1 field and where you have marked your structure with
) ‘ ;; 2 rclation to those producing intervals?
if 3 A I have broken down the producing sand intervals, or
f 4 the producing sand, into three zones, an upper zone,
. il s a niddle zone, and a lower zone. On this structure
i : és 6 map, I have mapped the base of the middle zone so it
t | .Eg 7 is between the upper and lower zone,
; E; 8| o why have you chosen that particular point at which
od 2 Lo show the structure of this pool?
z % 10 A By mapping on the base of the middle sand zone, the
i Ei 11 middle sand zone is the principal producing sand in
% ?% 12 the field, so I mapped on the base of it because it
; $§ 13 would show‘the structure more accurately -- show the
; g 14 structure of that producing sand zone which would be
1 15 very significant.

16 Q Does Exhibit 1 also show the proposed location and

33
Y~
x-
w o
3o
F X
wu
23
. ¥
W w
2 %
x W
W o
20
4
i L
i ig 17 the location that would be permissible under field
i 2
] 2 :
§ 31 18 rules?
: p
w
£ Eg 19 A Yes, sir., The proposed location is in tae SW/4 of
; X 5
é ta .
L v 8% 20 Section 11 and is shown by a small open circle and
{ ¥ 2 < .
: ) x @
i : 35 21 the possible proposed locations are shown by the
2 g
il i Y 2 four crosses in the NW/4.
3 H [
E: A n: ) . ’
- § ff 23 Q Vie will come back to Exhibit Number 1 in a few minutes.
i 3 )
3 ! zq .
FE % - 24 If you will go on to your Exhibit Number 2 which is
f Z 28 designated as a net pay map of the Atoka-Pennsylvanian

g e e g
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Gas Pool, will you explain the information shown on
this Exhibit?

You will rniote beside each well there is a "um" or
“al". In some cases this means upper sand zone,
middle sand zone, or lower sand zone. In some cases
the sand zone will not be shown which means it has
no pay.

I attributed the net pay immediately to the
right of that zone and you will see the net pay
footage. If you have a p after that, that is the
perforated productive interval.

Just for an example, how would that designation work
for the Chevron-Terry well in the NE/4 of Section 15?2
In the Terxy ﬁell, the upper Pennsylvanian sand zone
I have g.ven 16 feet of new pay; the middle sand zone
15 feet of net pay, and that is the producing zone.
If you add those two up, it comes to 31 feet which
is the larger letter beside the well.

"oe~ this map, as well as Exhibit Number 1 also, show
the line of c.uss-section?-

Yes, it does,

Angd is that cross~section shown then as your Exhibit
Number 3?

Yes, sir.

We will come back to [xhibit Number 2 in just a few
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minutes. Let's go on to Exhibit Number 3. Would

you explain the Exhibit?

This Exhibit is shown on the net pay and structure
maps and it goes from two wells in the northern part
of Section 15, and it goes eastward into two wells in
Section l4. HNow, in the center of the Mobil Brainard
Unit Well, which is projected into the Section to show
its relation to the other wells, and it was projected
in on the basis of its structural conformity to the
wells.

Now, your two heavy lines that you show going across
the cross-section are the points of separation of

your upper, middle and lower sand designations; is

that right?

' Yes, sir, those are the designations shown.

The lower of those two lines, that line separating the
middle sand zone from the lower sand zone, that is

the point that you have used for mapping the structure
as shown on Exhibit 1? |

Yes, s8ir.

Would you point out the marker that you have used
for mapping the structure as éhown here on this

cross-aection?

In the well on the left, the Chevron Number 1 Terry,

it is a dzy hole and the mapping point was from about
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8965 to about 8970, somewhere in there.

That is a dry hole and you did not have sigynificant
development in that wall; is that correct?

No, sir, there was no significant sand development,
In fact, I believe I gave it something iike 3 feét
of pay, net pay. |

Moving across your cross-section to the Terry Number
2, would you point out the marker that you have used?
The structure marker would be 8980.

Does that marker also show up on your Mobil Brainard
Number 1?

Yes, at about 9080.

Is it also present in the Chevron Everest Number 1?
Yes, it is about 9105.

Now, the Chevron Everest Number 2, the well on the
right side of this Exhibit, that well was a dry hole;
is that correct?

Yes, sir.

Did you have development of this middle sand in that
well?

Yes, it is identifiable by the st curve on the left-~
hand side of the log and by the correlation below
it.

What is vour opinion as to the relative desirability

of using the marker that you have used here in mapping
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—
datum as opposed to some other marker further up the

hole?

Well, as you get uphole, you are going {o get local
thickening and thinning of the of the Section more
likely ahd mapping a structural marker upinole will

not represent the structure at the producing horizon.
Would the mapping of this datum reflect the erosional
surface upon which this formation was deposited?

Yes, if yéu consider that erosional surface, it would
reflect it.

Is that a significant factor in evaluating the structure
in this particular area?

Yés, because you can follow the gas-water contact very
closely and the productive limits of the field
structurally.

By mapping on this point, you can define the field
by the structural position of this particular horizon.
In your opinion, is that the optimum point in which to
m&p the structure of this field in order to show the
structure of the main producing body?

Yes, sir.

How is ﬁhe refleétion of the structure significant in
the development of your isopach?

If you compare the net pay map and the structure map =--

first, I will point it out on the structure map and you
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can see that the downdip limits of production falls
between the 5800 and 5850 contour line, In the two
producars, they did recover salt water so that
establishes the downdip limits of production according
to the structure,

The updip limits of production fall between 5600
and 5650 feet and probably close to the Chevron Number
1l Terry Well, the dry hole,

Now, there appears to be one exception in the
SE/4 of Seétion 16. There we have a producer that
appears to fall outside of the updip of the 5600
contour, but that well produced from 6 feet of the
lower sand zone, which is the most erxratic sand of the
three throughout the field., That 6 feet is shown on
the net pay map, but the main producing sand body
is the middle one.

The upper zones were dry, so actually, you could
say that the 5600 and 5650 contour still fits the main
sand zone and this is reflected on the contour map
reflecting this upper and lower limit of the field
as shown on the structure map.

Referring to your Exhibit Numbexr 2, what conclusions
can you draw as to the ability of the well that would
be drilled in accordance with the field rules, that

is a well drilled at the orthodox location as compared

-
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to a well drilled at the proposed locatioa?

On the structure map you can see that a well drilled
at an orthodox location, 1650 feet from the north
and 1650 feet from the west, falls almost on the
same countour as a well drilled at your unorthodox
location,

The net pay in a well drilled at that orthodox
location would be within the limits of the field
according to the structure map and would have 20
feet or more, say up to 30 feet of pay, whereas in
the unorthodox location, it would possibly have a
little more.

In your opinion, would you expect a well drilled at
the orthodox location to be approximately of the
same quality as a well drilled at the proposed
unoxrthodox location?

If by quality, you mean having the same production
capacity -- |
Yes,

Yes, they should have. I would imagine they would
probably produce what the allowable in the field is
according to the proration units.

According to your testimony, they would enjoy some

small amount of additicnal net pay, but could still

at the orthodox location enjoy up to 30 feet of net pay?
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A
| 1 a Yes, sir.
:: 2 Q If this acreage that is proposed in this Application
. 5’ 3 were being operated by Mobil, would you have any
E 4 hesitancy in recommending to your managerient that a
i s well be drilled at the orthodox location in the
, _;é 6 west half of Section 117
E 7| A No, I would recommend a well there. If you look
8 8 at the Chevron Number 2 Terry, this is why I am
oga 9 convinced that the structure map shows the limits of
i e
| g—-.; 10 the field.
E 1 E i1 You can expect 20 feet or more of pay at the
‘ ;:‘Ee 2 12 orthodox location and then if you come down and look
s ; .§ gg 13 at the Chevron Number 2 Terry, you will see 15 feet
! x ©
§§ 14 of pay in the middle zone, perforated and producing,
, ;% 18 Wow, if you loock at the structure map, the
4 i o
i - g,‘%" 16 accumulative production is almost two and one half
‘gg 17 million MCF, and the last report I looked at, it was
: §§ 18 making one million MCF a day or more. There is no
‘ j o<
T :; 19 doubt in my mind that this well will ultimately have
pe ; z.*g 20 a primary recovery of three billion cubic feet.
; §§ 21 Now, if you compare this well right there with
b §§ 2 15 feet of pay and three billion cubic feet, it will
1 %%—; 23 give you one billion cubic feet for approximately
. 3o
E §; 24 every 5 feet of net pay.
t 25 If you expect three billion cubic feet from 15 feet
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billion cubic feet for every five feet of net pay?

Q

of net pay, you could probably expect a little
more gas in the unorthodox location, but I think
three billion cubic feet of gas would make it a

profitable well.

MR. STAMETS: Did I understand you to say one

THE WITNESS: Yes, using the Number 2 Terry.
(By Mr., Morris) So, under your interpretation
if a well was drilled at the southeasterlymost
point of the location permissible under field rules
with 3Q feet of net pay, you could expect somewhere
in the neighborhood of six billion cubic feet of
ultimate primary production?
Yes, sir.
Would the drilling of a well in the NW/4 of Section 11,
that is at a location in accordance with field rules,
help to encourage and implement the further development
of this field?
Yes, I believe it would because if a well was
drilled at the unorthodox locaticn, it would just, by
its position alone, hamper further development of the
field to the north, whereas in an orthodox location

it would aid in the development of the field to

the north.

If a well should be drilled at the proposed location |
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what would be the effect upon the correlative rights

of Mobil with respect to its acreage?

A Well, I can't say. I'm not an engineer so I can't

say. But, from the standpoint of just looking at
it, from a logical standpoint, the well is closer

to the Mobil Well and I suppose of you made a 320
degree arc from the well, that part of the arc would
fall on Mobil acreage and to the south in Section 14
and probably leave the north part of the Nw/4 of

Section 11 out of the arxrc.

Q Do you have an opinion as to whether the granting of

this location, of the proposed location, would adversely

affect Mobil's correlative rights?

A oh, yes, I 4o pelieve it.

MR. MORRIS: Mx. Examiner, at this point we of fer
into evidence Mobil's Exhibits 1 through 3.

MR, STAMETS: Any objections to the admission
of these Exhibits?

(No response.)

MR. STAMETS: They will be admitted.

(Whexreupon Mobil's Exhibits 1 through 3 were

admitted in evidence.)

MR, MORRIS?: That's all I have on direct

Examination.

MR. STAMETS: Are there any questions of this

e e e T TS e e emm )
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witness?

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

 ® & * %

CROSS-EXAMINATION

Q

Q

b

Q

b

> 0

Throughout your testimony you have referred to
structure in discussing the development of this pool,
we are talking about the Morrow formation, are we
not?

The Morrow formation?

Yes.

Yes, I believe that technically it is the Morrow
gzgmation -- the sand is in the Morrow formation.
How.thick is the Morrow formation?

Well, I really don't know.

Several hundred feet thick?

Right, several hundred feet thick. 1I'd say four or
five hundred.

We are really talking about zand development ox porosity
development within this formation rather than
structure; are we not?

Right, we are talking about zone porosity.

Porosity of the zones within this formation?

Right.

Isn't that what you have mapped rather thar structure?

No. | _,_J
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Did I misunderstand you? Is your map not based on
your analysis of net pay as taken from your cross-
section?

It is mapped on the base of the sand?

Mapped on the base of the sand?

On the base of the producing sand which to me is
the structure.

So you are carrying that structure on up into the
Morrow in your interpretation?

I am just carrying it to the top of the Morrow which
has no relation to the productive sand.

But the base of the Morrow does,

The base of the sand, the producing Sand.

Is not your structure map that you have prepared
actually a topography map of the base of the sand?
Yes, it is the structure at the base cof that sand.
Now, the real significance of the structure is the
gaé-water contact; isn't it?

I don't understand.

wWhat is the gas-water contact?

What is the gas-water contact?

Yes, sir, what do you say it is?

Somewhere between 5800 and 5850.

Is that based on the Chevron Everest 2 Well in

Section 14?2
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That is a dry hole.

But is it the basis of your interpretation of the
water contact?

No, it is based on the water in the wells, in the
two producing wells to the south,

Well, there was water in the Chevron Well; wasn't
there?

Not as far as I know.

You are talking then about the Amoco Well in Section
23, and the Ingram Well in Section 27; do they make
water?

Well. there was water at one perforation.

Well, the Ingram well is still producing and it has
water contact according to your interpretation?
Yes,

Now, the Amoco Fling Number 1 Well in Section 22,
talls between 5804 aud 5850 and it iz makine water or
or has‘watered out; has it not?

I don't know whether it has.

You don't know why it is plugged and abandoned?

NoO.

Did you investigate and attempt to find out whether
it has watered out?

We had the annual monthly production on it for the

previous years, but that's all. ]
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Would your testimony be the same in regard to the
Chevron Everest Number 17

The Chevron Everest Number 1?

Yes, sir.

I don't know what happened on that well because it
was producing over a million a day and within one
month it went to nothing.

It watered outy; didn't it?

Yes.,

That's just about as flat as your Brainard Well, is
that right?

That's right.

Are you producing the Brainard at capacity?

I believe so.

Just as a matter of <uriosity, what acreage is dediqated
to the Brainard Well?

I think the east half of Section 11.

Then you have communitized that acreage and you don't
show Mobil owns all that acreage?

Yes, that's right.

It is a standard unit, to your knowledge, though?

To my knowledée, yes.

Now, ycu stated chat a well at the orthodox location

in the west half of Section 11 would encounter

approximately 20 feet of net pay?
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Yes.

Would it encounter that upper stringer .nich is
productive in some areas?

Yes, I think it could,

You think it éould?

Yes, in fact, I am pretty sure it would.

On your Exhibit Number 3, the cross-section on the
CheQron Paul Terrxry Number 2 Well, you show a net pay
area in the upper sand zone as not being tested; do
you consider that pay?

Yes, I do.

Did you look at the gammaray neutron log on that well?
Yes.

And it shows it as being a dirty (spelled phonetically)
zone; doesn't it?

Not necessarily, it could be partially radiocactive
sand.,

Have you contoured it as a partially radioactive sand
area?

Yes, sir,

Isn't that one of the hazards in interpreting logs in
that area?

Yes,.

You testified that if this Application is approved,

it would discourage further development to the north,
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in your opinion is that productive acreage to the
north, say in Section 2?

A I would say according to the evidence that I have
that it could be favorable.

Q Have you recommended to your managément that they
purchase the acreage in Section 2?

MR. MORRIS: If the Examiner please, we are
gettiné pretty far afield into matters that are traditionally
trade secrets and privileged information. I would object to
the questicn on those grounds,

MR, KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, the
question was asked on direct examination as to whether he
would make recommendations to his management to drill to the
north and I am trying to find out if he would recommend that
they drill even farther nortn.

MR, STAMETS: Your question is a hypothetical
question,

MR. KELLAHIN: I will rephrase tiie question then.
Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Will you recommend to your

management to drill in the south portion of Section 27

A When?
Q - At any time on the basis of what you know now,
A I would, I can't see anything wrong with it at all,

it looks pretty good.

MR. KELLAHIN: I have no further questions.
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MR. MORRIS: I have no further questions.

k X &k R %

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. STAMETS:

Q Are there other wells in this pool at nonstandard
locations?
A Yes. The Chevron Number 2 Terry in Section 15 was

Q Could you just offhand give us a count on the number

A Right here (indicating)?

o] Yes, that would be fine, either Exhibit Number 1 or

A The Chevron Number 1 Everest in the SW/4 of Section 14.

drilled at a nonstandard location after the Chevron
Number 1. Terry was dry, the one located just west of
it.

The Fikes~Cleveland "B" is on an unorthodox

location,

The rest of the wells in the field were either
at orthodox locations or were drilled before the
field rules of May 25, 1961, went into effect.

I believe there may be some more unorthodox

locations to the west of this map.

of nonstandard locations, currently in this pool?

Just your estimate looking at the map there.

Exhibit Number 2 would be fine,

The Chevron Number 2 Terry in the NE/4 of Section 15,




o a—" s

e 4t s oA 8 . i

Iy

ier & mc cormick

Y. meier &

dearnle

209 3IMMS BLDG. e P.O. BOX 10920 PHONE 243-06018 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO £7103

EASTSALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

125 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDSG,

10

i1

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

2i

23

24

25

PAGE 47

The Yates Number 1 Dayton in Section 21, The
Mallard Number 1 Meyer in the $W/4 of Section 28.
The Vicks-Cleveland l—B‘in the NE/4 of Section 33,
So there would be a total of about four producing
wells?
Yes, of which three were probably drilled bLefore the
present rules went into effect,
I noticed on some of your Exhibits here, that you
indicated net pay which was not perforated; do you
know of any particular reason for this? 1Is it likely
that these will be perforated at some later date?
Yes, sir., The procedure used with the net pay is
if there is a microlog, I used it because I figured it
was more definitive and it also indicated permeability
and you would have porosity if you had permeability.
In conjunction with that, I used the sp curve primarily
and also the sonic log if it was available and I
calculated the net pay from that., If the microlog
was not available from there, I went to the neutron
log which I considered less reliable in calculating
the net pay.

If I had nothing but the neutron log then I had
to use the sp curve. I went through them in that
sequence in preparing to establish net pay for each

of these sand zones,
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What I am getting at is, if this is net pay, why
wasn't it perforated?

The only thing I can think of is that everyone looked
at the main objective and then they probably will
perforate it later,

Do you recall Applicant's Exhibit 5 which was the
Exhibit concerning the pressures?

Yes,

Are you more or less in agreement on the pressure

on the Mobil Well?

Well, I feel ==

Assuming, for the moment, that you agree with
Applicant's Exhibit 5, why do you think the Mobil
Well exhibits such  high pressure at ﬁhis stage?

There could possibly be two reasons; the Chevron
Number 1 Everest, when it was shut-in -~ let's see, =-
well, anyway it can be noticed that I don't know
personally, but the pressure in the last test that was
taken in the Everést, the pressure was higher than it
was during the previous tests taken -- pardon me,

the Brainard, the Brainard, the last préssure test
was higher than the previous one so it could have
been because the Chevron Number 1 Everest in Section
14 was shut-in during that period.

Looking at the Exhibit, it appears to be at least 200
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pounds in excess of any other well in the field, the
Number 2 Paul Terry is the closest well and there

is nearly a 200 pound pressure differential across
there,

The only thing I would know is either the Brainard
Well has lower permeability and therefore maybe it
isn't in contact -- it hasn't made contact with the
rest of the reservoir as vet, because of the low
productivity of the well, or maybe there has been
formation damage, which I guess would come out to the
same thing.

You don't suppose that gas is draining across from that
good prospect in Section 2, do you?

From wnat?

That good prospect in Section 2.

(No response.)

Did you propose a formula for working out a penalty
factor if this well should be drilled in the SW/4

of Section 117

No, sir., I am strictly a geologist and I don't know

anything about formulas.

Lo you feel a formula for. a penalty factor should be

assessed if a well were drilled in the south half of

Section 11?

In the south half?
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Q The SW/4.

A Definitely.

A No.

Q But you have no recommendation at all on what type

of formula?

MR, MORRIS: I will proceed with the statement
I intended to make at the close of the Hearing and just
briefly tell you that it is Mobil®s position in this Case
that the Application should be denied and that the Commission
should not grant the Application with a penalty.

The Application should be denied as other cases
of this sort have been denied on the grounds that a well
can be drilled at an orthodox location and can be expected
to produce in a quantity that would make it desirable to
drill in accordance with field rules. That is Mobii's
position in the Case and that is why we are not recommending
that you consider a penalty.

MR. STAMETS: That was my last guestion. Are
there other questions of this witness?

(No respose.)

MR, STAMETS: Do ycu have any additional witnesses?

MR, MORRIS: No, sir.

(WItness‘eicuéed.)

MR. STAMETS: Are there any other people to be

heard in this case?

[S—
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(No response.)
MR, STAMETS: I will accept closing statements --
have the Exhibits been admitted?
MR, MORRIS: Yes, sir.
MR. STAMETS: I will accept closing statements.,
MR. MORRIS: Mr, Examiner, I really just made
my closing statement, however, the Commission in the past

has flatly danicd MApplications of this sort where it has

- been shown that a well can be drilled and can be expected

to produce in a paying quantity at an orthodox location
in accordance with field rules, and we believe that has been
shown by the evidence that has been presented by Mobil in
this Case,
We recognize, of course, that the Applicant has
presented evidence to the contrary, but in weighing the
two cases we submit to the Examiner that we think that the
question has been conclusively shown that the structure map
and isopach presented by Mobil is more representative and
is more likely to be accurate and is more plausible than
the evidence that has been submitted by the Applicant in thi
Case because of the datum upon which these Exhibits were
prepared, that is at the base of the producing formation
rather than 300 to 350 feet above the producing formation.
We believe that this is the significant difference

between the two cases as presented by the Applicant and by

s

_
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Mobil and that it is the distinguisiing factor which should
lead the Commission to deny the Application without the
consideration of granting the Application with an applicable
penalty,

I would also like to point out that the evidence
as presented by Mobil and by the Applicant in this Case
certainly doces not show that the Mobil well is in a different
reservoir,

Even in the Applicant's structure_map and isopach
map, it shows that the Mébil Well is in the same source of
supply. There are various speculations that could be made
as to why there is some difference in pressure, but nothing
conclusive has been shown here as to why there is a difference
in pressure and we might as well assume that it is due to
the permeability difference.

It must be recognized that a well at the proposed
location would he draining producing gas from the same
resexrvoir as the Mobil Well is producing from and Mobil's
correlative rights will be jeopardized, -

I think it is very significant that Mobil's
witness hes testified that further development in this field
will be aided by a denial of this Application and a require-
ment that the Applicant in this Case proceed with the

drilling of a well in accordance with the field rules that

are in effet.
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That's all I have.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, in
connection with the lasf statement made by Mr. Morris, I
think that chances are, if this well isn't drilled in the
proposed location, it von't be drilled. Anyway, that is
speculative and you can't consider that.

But, neither can you consider the north being
developed as being a factor in this Case, I think one of
the significant things in this Case is the question of
pressure which Mobil has attempted to discount. But, you
have a 200 pound difference in pressure differential between
wells in the same reservoir, all of which have been produced
substantially over the same period of time.

Our witness showed that this must be of some
significance. In response to a question by the Examiner,
Mobil's witness made the observation with which we agree
heartily with, that the Brainard Well has probably not
made contact with the rest of the reservoir, That is
exactly what we said throughout our testimony. That is
the reason there is the pressure differential and that is
the reason we say they will not be affected by a well
drilled in the main part of the reservoir,

They have made a great deal of to-do about the
importance of the ctructure in relationship to the presentatio:

of our Case, Structure, as our witness showed, has no

=4

SRS —
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1 bearing whatsoever on sand development or porosity development,
2 Wwho is high or who is low on the structure makes no difference,
A ? ;f 3| really. The only bearing the structure has on this is

4 where the gas-water contact is and the structure is merely a

5 reflection of the underlying stratum on which the sand

6 deposit was made and sand development will fluctuate on

ck -

'gg 7 the basis of the underlying formation.
; Eg 8 Now, in connection with penalizing the well,
f §§ 9 we have not sought a penalty factor because we don't think
:, .gg 10 a penalty factor is éppropriate under the circumstances in
é Ei 11 this particular Case.
! ?g 2 12 But, I will point out there are two penalized
€§ gg 13 wells in this pool, one is the éhevron Number 2 Terry and
gg 14 the other is the Antweil Well in the southwestern portion
W )
;% 1% which is not shown on any of the maps here which is likewise
o '
§§ 16 penalized.
§§ 7 We submit that if we are going to attain the
%é 18 greatest ultimate recovery of gas from the reservoir and
gg 19 if we are going to protect the correlative rights of the
ég 20 Applicant, giving him an opportunity to produce his just and
°
: §§ 21 fair share of the gas underlying his land, that the
; gg 22 development of the unorthodox location is necessary.
? g? 23 Thank you, sir.
e
55 24 MR, STAMETS: Are there any other statements in

this. Case?

25
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If not, the Case will be taken

.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4715
Order No. R-4310

APPLYCATION OF GLEN D. AARON
ANC JAMES C. WHITTEN FOR AN
UNORTHCDOX WELL LOCATION,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 17, 1972,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets.

NOW, on this 24th day of May, 1972, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recormendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:
{1} Tha* dua publie notice having heen given as reguired
by law, the Commission ha s jurisdiction of this cause and the

subject matter therecf.

(2) That the applicants, Glen D. Aaron and James C. Whitten,

seek an exception to the well location requirements of the
special rules and regulations for the Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas

Danl ¢ Arill a gae wall in aadiAd rocl a2t an unorthodox gas well

Location 990 feet from the South line and 1650 feet from the
West line of Section 11, Townehip 18 South, Range 26 East, NMPM,
Eddy County, New Mexico; that the W/2 of said Section 11 would
be dedicated to said well.

(3) That a standard location for the subject pool would
require the well to be located in the NW/4 of the saection and
no nearer than 990 feet to the outer boundary of the quarter
section nor closer than 330 feet to any guarter-quarter section
or subdivision inner boundary.

{(4) That the evidence indicates that the entire W/2 of
sald Section 11 is productive of gas from the Atoka-Pennsylvanian
Gas Pool.

(5) That the entire W/2 of said Section il can be effi-
ciently and economically drained and developed by the subject
well,
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{6) That there is evidence that a well at the proposed
unorthodox location would penetrate a thicker pay section
than a well at an orthodox location.

(7) That due to the unorthodox location of the above-
described well, the correlative rights of other producers in
the pool will be impaired if unrestricted production by the
subject well is permitted.

(8) That to offset the advantage to be gained over other
producers in the pocl, the subject well to be drilled at an
unorthodox location in the W/2 of Section 11 should be assigned
an acreage factor of 78 percent in the Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas
Pool.

(9) That approval of the subject application will afford
the applicant the opportunity to produce his just and equitable
share of the gas in the Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, will
prevent the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of
an excessive number of wells, and will otherwise prevent waste
and protect correlative rights, provided the above-described
acreage factor is assigned to the subject well.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicants, Glen D. Aaron and James C. Whitten,
are hereby granted an exception to the well location requirements
of the spscial rules and regulations of the Atoka-Pennsylvanian
Gas Pool and are hereby authorized to drill a gas well in the
Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool at an unorthodox gas well loca-
tion 990 feet from the South line and 1650 feet from the West
line of Section 11, Township 18 South, Range 26 East, NMPM,

Eddy County, New Mexico, to bz dedicated to a standard unit
comprising the W/2 of said Section 11.

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that said well shall be assigned an

 acreage factoxr of 0. 78 in the svhject pool for proration purposes.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATICN COMMISSION

L //
/ //C/é:;/ ) ,/,/ ////’/-’ 2l
X Jr A

A. LC
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CASE 4714:

Ve

" CASE 4715:

CASE 4716:

CASBE 4717:

CASE 4718:

Case 4713 continued from page 1

7. An 80-acre unit comprising Lot 1 and the NE/4
NW/4 of Section 19, Township 17 North, Range 8 West,
to be dedicated to Well No., 26;

8. An 80-acre unit comprising the N/2 NW/4 of Section 24,
Township 17 North, Range 9 West, to be dedicated to Well

No. 28,

Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby other non-standard proration
units may be established administratively.

Application of Thunderbird 0il Corporation for an unorthodox well location
and amendment of Order No. R-1145, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drili a producing oil well at an
unorthodox location 2635 feet from the North line and 1315 feet from the
West line of Section 8, Township 13 South, Range 32 East, in the North
Caprock-Queen Unit Waterflood Project, Les County, New Mexico, authorized

by Order No. R~1145. Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional
production and injection wells at orthodox and unorthodox locations may be
approved administratively.

Application of Glen D. Aaron and James C. Whitten for an unorthodox well
location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled,causk seek
approval for an unorthodox gas well location for their well to be drilled

990 feet from the South line and 1650 feet from the West line of Section 11,
Township 18 South, Range 26 Fast, Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexico, with the W/2 of said Section 1l to be dedicated to the well.

Application of Union O4il Company of California for directional drilling;
Lea County, New Mexico.”’ Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
nuthéfii& to directionally drill its Owens Well No. 2, having a surface
location in Unit I of Section 34, Township 14 South, Range 35 EFast, Morton-
Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico., Applicant proposes to set a whip-
stock at approxismgzeiy 7200 feet and to directionally drill to bottom the
well in the Wolfcaump formation within 100 feet of a point in Unit H 1730
feet from the North line and 560 feet from the East line of sald Section
34. Applicant proposes to dadicate the S/2 NE/4 of Section 34 to the well.

Application of Sohio Petroleum Company for a non-standard gas proration
unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of a 160-acre non-standard unit in an undesignated San Andres gas
pool comprising the S/2 SE/4 of Section 7 and the W/2 SW/4 of Section 8,
Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated
to its well located 660 feet from the South line aud 660 feet from the
West line of said Section 8.

Application of E. B. White, Jr. for a unit agreement, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the
Phantom Banks Unit Area copprising 7680 ecres, moee or less, of federal,
state, and fee lands in Township 26 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County,

New Mexico.
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DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MAY 17, 1972

9 A.M. ~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner,
or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for June, 1972,
from fifteen prorated pools in Lea, Bddy, Roosevelt and Chaves
Counties, New Mexico; also presentation of purchaser's nominations
for said pools for the six-month period beginning Tuly 1, 1972;

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas from nine prorated
pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Countiles, New ¥exico,
for June, 1972.

CASE 4712: Application of Texaco Inc. for multiple completion, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to complete its
Lockhart (NCT-1) Well No. 3 located in Unit O of Secticn 18, Township 22
South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce
oil from the Paddock and Blinebry 0il Pools through a single string of
tubing-and gas from the Tubb Gas Pool through the casing-tubing annulus.

CASE 4713: Application of Tenneco 0il Company for non-standard proration units,
McKialey County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cauce, seexs
the establishment of the following-described non-standard proration units
in the Lone Pine-Dakota "DY 0il Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico.

1. An 80-acre unit comprising the SE/4 NE/4 aund the
NE/4 SE/4 of Section 7, Township 17 North, Range
8 West, to be dedicated to Well No. 2;

2. An 80-acre unit comprising the SW/4 NE/4 and NW/4 SE/4
of Section 7, Township 17 North, Range 8 West, to be
dedfcated to Well No. 3;

3. A 91,66~acre unit comprising Lots 7 and 8 and SW/4 SE/4
of Section 12, Township 17 North, Range 9 West, to be
dedicated to Well No. 5.

4., A 91.59~acre unit comprising Lots 1 and 2 and NW/4 NE/4
Section 13, Township 17 North, Range 9 Wact, to he dadicated
to Well No. 12;

S. A 91.56-acre unit comprising Lots 3 and 4 and SW/4 NE/4 of
Section 13, Township 17 North, Range 9 West, to be dedicatad
to Well No. 14;

6. An 80-acre unit comprising the SW/4 NW/4 and NW/4 SW/4 of
Section 17, Township 17 North, Range 8 West, to be dedicated
to Well No. 17;
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Case No. 4724 continued from page 3

(s8) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas
pool for Morrow production and designated as the South Bmpire-Morrow
GCas Pool. The discovery well is the Midwest 0il Corporation South
Zmpire Deep Unit No. 1 located in Unit F of Section 6, Township 18
South, Range 29 East, NMPM, Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 6: N/2

(b) Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an

oil pool for Strawn production and designated as the Humble City-Strawn
Pool. The discovery well is the Harding 01l Company Shipp No. 1 located
in Unit X of Section 11, Township 17 South, Range 37 Eaat, NMPM. Said
pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 11: SW/4

(c) Create 2 new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified as an
oil pool for Abo production and designated as the Many Gates-Abo Pool.
The discovery well is the Jack Phillips Isler Federal No. 1 located in
Unit A of Section 31, Township 9 South, Range 30 Rast, NMPM. Said pool

would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 31: NE/4
(d) Create a new pool in Roosevelt County, New Mexico, classified as
a gas pool for Pennaylvanian production and designated as the Peterson-
Pennaylvanian Gas Pool., The discovery well is the Amoco Production
Company Peterson "A" Gas Com No. 1 located in Unit B of Section 19, Town-
ship 5 South, Range 33 East, NMPM, Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP S5 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMEM
SECTION 19: A1l

(e¢) Abolish Loco Hills-Queen Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, deascribed
as:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 29: Sw/4
SECTION 31: SE/4 NE/4 and NE/4 SE/4
SECTION 32: NW/4
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CASE 4719:

CASE 4720:

CASE 4721:

CASE 4722:

CASE 4723:

CASE 4724

Docket No. 11-72

Application of Gulf 01l Corporation for a dual completion, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks approval for
the dual completion (conventional) of its G.C. Matthews Well No. S
located in Unit J of Section 6, Township 20 South, Range 37 Rast, Lea
County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce 01l from the Eunice-
Monument and Monument-Paddock Pools through parallel strings of tubing.

Application of Rotary 01l & Gas Company for an unorthodox location and
non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks approval of a non-standard gas proration
unit in ihe Osudo-Devonisn Cas Pool comprising the NE/4 of Section 32 and
the NW/4 c¢f Section 33, Township 20 South, Range 36 East, Lea County,

New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthod»ox loca-
tion 660 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the East line of said

Section 32.

Application of C. W. Trainer for a non~standard gas unit, Lea County,

New Mexico. Applicant in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of a
316.9~acre nom-standard gas spacing unit comprising Lots 1 and 2 and

E/2 W/2 of Section 31, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, and Lots 2 and 3

of Section 6, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, undesignated Fusselman

and Devonian gas pools, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to his Sherrell
Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South line and 1590 feet from the West
line of sald Section 31.

Application of C. W, Trainer for compulsory pooling, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the sbove-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral
interests in the Devonian, Fudselman and Ellenburger formations under-

lying Lots 1 and 2 and E/2 W/2 of Section 31, Township 24 South, Range

37 East, and Lota 2 and 3 of Section 6, Township 25 South, Range 37 East,
Custer Field, Lea County, New Mexico, to form a 316.9-acre non-standard
spacing unit for the production of gas from sald formations, to be dedicated
to his Sherrell Well Ko. 1 located 660 feet from the South line and 1590
feet from the West line of said Section 31.

Application of Black River Corpecration for pool ebolishment, creation of

two new gas pools, and a dual completion, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the abolishment of the Washington
Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, and the creation of the
Washington Ranch-Upper Morrow and Washington Ranch-Lower Morrow Gas Pools

for the production of gas from the upper and lower Morrow formations.
Applicant further seeks approval of the dual completion (conventional) of

its Cities 3 Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit F of Section 3, Township

26 South, Range 24 East, to produce the lower Morrow through tubing and

the upper Morrow through the casing-tubing annulus.

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order for the
creation, extension, abolishment and contraction of certain pools in Lea,

Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.
{
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~ \ Case No. 4724 continued - (1)

_TOWNSHI? 3L SCUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 2: All
SRCTION 3: 1lots 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7,
8, @, and 16
SECTION 4: Lots 1, 3, 4, 5, 6, 8, 11,
12, 13, 14, and 15
SECTION 11: E/2 and NW/4

SECTION 12: A11
SECTIOK 13: All
SECTION 14: E/2
SECTION 24: All

SECTION 30: NW/4

(jJ) Contract the Bagley-Lower Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, by the deletion of the following described area:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
BBCTION 33: B8E/4
SECTION 34: W/2 Sw/4

TOWNSRIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 3: NE/4 ,

(k) Contragt the Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Lea County,
New HMexico, by the deletion of the following described area:

; TOWNQBIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
! SECTIOR 33: N/2 and SE/4

; SECTION 34: W/2 and §E/4

; !

i

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 33 RAST, NMPM
§i¥¥fﬁ! 3: 8B4

SECTIDN 4: N/2 .
SECTION 5: N/2 and 5W
SECTION 10: NB/4

(1) Gontract the Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
by the deletion of the following described area:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTE, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 34: N/2 NB/4 and W/2 8W/4
TOWNSHIP 12 m. RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 3: 8/2 8W

SECTION 4: 8/2
SBOTION 5: 8/2

|
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Case No. 4724 continued from page 4

(f) Abolish the Sand Tank-Queen Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico,
described as:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 7: NE/4 SE/4
(g) Extend the vertical limite of the Loco Hills Grayburg-San
Andres Fool in Eddy County, Naw Mexice, to include the Queen
formation and redesignate said pool to Loco Hills Queen Grayburg-
San Andres Pool.

(h) Abolish the Terry-Blinebry Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
desctibed as:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 38 FAST, NMPM
SECTION 32: SE/4

SECTION 33: S/2 and NE/4
SECTION 3&: §/2 and NW/4
SECTIDN 35: §/2
SECTION 36: W/2

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMFM
SECTION 1: Lots 4, 5, 9, 10, 11, 12,

13, 14, 15, 16, and S/2

SECTION 2: All

SECTION 3: 1lots 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7,
8, 9, and 16

SCCTION 4: Lots 1, 3, 4, 5, 6, 8, 11,
12, 13, 14, and 15

SECTION 11: E/2 and NW/4

SECTION 12: All

SECTION 13: All

SECTION 14: E/2

SECTION 24: All

(1) Extend the Blipebyy 0il Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include

therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 32: SE/4

SECTION 33: S/2 and NE/4

SECTION 34: §/2 and NW/4

SECTION 35: §/2

SECTION 36: W/2

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25: NB/4

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 1: Lots 4, 5, 9, 10, 11, 12,
13, 14, 15, 16, and S/2
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Case No. 4724 continued

{u) Extend the Garrett-Drinkard Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to
include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SQUTH, RANGE 38 FAST, NMPM
SECTION 28: NE/4
(v) Extend the Jenninge-Delaware Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to

include theredin:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 4: NE/4

{(w)} Extend the Round Tank-Queen Pool in Chaves County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 24: S®/4

(x) Extend the West Suwyer~San Andres Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,

to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 27: SE/4

(y) Extend the Townsend-Morrow Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 9: W/2 and SE/4

SECTION 10: S/2

SECTION 15: E/2

(z) Extend the Yorth Vacuum-Abo Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to
include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 21: SE/4
SECTION 22: 8W/4

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19: NE/4

(aa) Extend the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County,
New Mextco, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 35: W/2

(bb) Extend the Osudo~Devonian Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 31: B
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Case No. 4724 continued

{(m) Extend the North Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 34: N/2 NE/4 and W/2 SW/4

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 3: §/2 sw74
(n) Extend the Alligon~Abo Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include

therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 11: SW/4

(o) Extend the Atoka-Pennasylvanian Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

§ TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
i SECTION 11: A1l

(p) Extend the Boyd~Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to
include therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 9: All

(q) Extend the Chambers-Wolfcamp Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to
include therein:

§ TCANSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
2 SECTION 35: SW/4

(r) Extend the Dollarhide-Devonian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include thLerein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 30: SW/4

(s) Extend the Dollarhide-Ellenburger Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
' to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 31: E/2

(t) Extend the Double L-Queen Associated Pool in Chaves County,
New Maxico, to include therein:

: TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
i SECTION 1: NW/4 NE/4
! SECTION 12: E/2 NW/4

S X s 3 e
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Case 4725 continued from page 9

(d) Create a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified as
an oil pool for Paradox production, designated as the Cone~Paradox
0i1l Pool snd described as:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 18 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 22: SE/4

(e) Crezte a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified as
a gas pool for Mesaverde production, designated as the Crouch Mesa-
Mesaverde Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 5: W/2
SECTION 6: N/2

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 31: SW/4

(f) Create a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified
as an oll pool for Mesaverde production, designated as the Cuervo-
Mesaverde 01l Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 28: NE/4

(g) Create a new pool in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, classified
as an oll pool for Mesaverde production, designated as the Devils
Fork-Mesavedde 01l Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Section 16: SW/4

(h) Create a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified as
an oil pool for Dakota production, designated as the Dufers Point-
Dakota 01l Pool and described as: .

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM

Section 17: E/2

Section 19: N/2 & SW/4

Section 20: N/2

(1) Create a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified as
an oil pool for Dakota production, designated as the Bacrito-Dakota
0il Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
Section 1: W/2
Section 2: N/2
Section 12: W/2

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
Section 35: SW/4
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Northweat New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order for the
creation, extension and contraction of certain pools in San Juan
and Rio Arriba Countiles, New Mexico.

(a) Create a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified as
an oil pool for Farmington production, designated as the Alamo-~
Farmington 0il Pool end described es:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
SECTION &4: 8/2

SECTION 9: NE/4

SECTION 10: W/2

SECTION 15: NW/4 & SW/4 NE/4

(b) Create a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified as
an oil pool for Gallup production, designated as the Amarillo-Gallup
011 Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 33: SE/4 SE/4
SECYION 34: SW/4 & SE/4 NW/4

(c) Create a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified
as a gas pool for Pruitland production, designated as the Blanco-
Fruitlend Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 2: W/2

SECTION 3: N/2

SECTION 4: NR/4

SECTION 11: NW/4

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 29: 8/2

SECTION 30: S/2

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 8: N/2 & SE/4
SECTION 9: S/2
SECTION 16: B/2
SECTION 21: E/2
SECTION 25: 8/2
SECTIOR 26: S/2
SECTION 27: S/2
SECTION 28: /2
SECTION 33: N/2 & SE/4
SECTION 34: All
SECTION 35: W/2
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Case No. 4725 continued from page 11

(o) Create a new pool in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico,
clugssified as a gas pool for Chacra production, designated as the
Largo-Chacra Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 19: S/2

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 33: S/2 :

SECTION 24: S/2

SECTION 26: W/2

SECTION 35: NW/4

(p) Create a new pool in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, classified as
a gas pool for Gallup production, designated &s the Lindrith-Gallup

Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 2 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 20: All
SECTION 21: All
SECTION 28: All
SECTION 29: All

(q) Create a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified as an
oil pool for Gallup production, designated as the Meadows~Gallup 01l
Pool and deacribed as:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 15 WEST, IMPM
SECTION 33: S/2 & SW/4 NW/4
SECTION 34: SW/4

(#) Create a new pool in San Juan County, New Mcxico, classified as an

g oil pool for Mesaverde production, designated as the Nenahnézad-Mesavérde

011 Pool and described as:

K TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 15 WEST, NMPM
; SECTION 10: Sw/4

i (8) Create a new pool in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, classified as
an oil pool for Dakata production, designated as the Oj.ito-Dakota 01l

Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 17: SW/4
; SECTION 18: SR/4
SECTION 19: NE/4
e s

§ {t) Create a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified as
e a gas pool for Fruitland production, designated as the North Pinon-

Gallup Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 28: SwW/4
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Case 4725 continued from page 10

(§J) Cz2ass 2

aew pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified as

a gas pool for Gallup production, designated 3zs the Flora Vista-Gallup
Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 2: SW/4

SECTION 3: Ns2 & SE/4

SECTICN 4: N/2

(k) Create a new pool in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, classified
as a gas pool for Mesaverde production, designated as the Gonzales:
Mesa-Mesaverde Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 25 NOXTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 5: W/2

SECTION 6: All

SECTION 7: NE/4

SECTION 8: All

(1) Create a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified as
a gas pool for Chacra production, designated as the Harris Mesa-Chacra
Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 26: SW/4

SECTION 27: S/2

SECTION 28: §S/2

SECTION 29: E/2

(m) Create a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classiffed as a
gas pool for Pictured Cliffs production, designated as the
Huerfano-Pictured Cliffs Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 1: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 19: §/2

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 24: SE/4
SECTION 25: E/2
SECTION 36: E/2

(n) Create a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified as
an oil pool for Gallup production, designated as the Jewett Valley-
Gallup 041 Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 3: W/2 & SE/4
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Case No. 4725 continued from page 12

(u) Create a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified
as a gas pool for Fruitland production, designated as the Pump Mesa~
7ruitland Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 32: SW/4

(v) Create a new pocl in San Juan County, New Mexico, classified as
a gus pool for Pictured Cliffs productionr, designated as the Twin
5 Mounds-Pictured Cliffs Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 31: SE/4

SECTION 32: S/2

SECTION 33: s/2

(w) Create a new pool 4in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, classified
ag an oil pool for Dakota production, designated as the Wild Horse-
Dekota 011 Pool and described as:

e A Y £ T A vt o ot e et

i TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM
‘ SECTION 26: NW/4 NW/4
SECTION 27: N/2 & NW/4 SW/4

(x) Contract the Gavilan-Pictured Cliffs Pool boundary in Rio Arriba
County, New Mexicc, by the deletion of the following described area:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM
SECTIOR 23: SE/4

(y) Create a new pool in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, classified
as an oil pool for Pictured Cliffs production, designated as the
Sleeper-Pictured Cliffs 011 Pool and described as:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM

! SECTION 23: §/2

SECTION 26: NE/4

(z) Extend the Tapacito-Gallup Associated Pool boundary in Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE & WRST, NMPM
SECTBON 19: §8/2

SECTION 20: SW/4

SECTION 29: NW/4

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 24: 8/2




Mobil Oil Corporation 0. Boxen

MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

May 11, 1972 -

S e

New Mexico 011 Comservation Commission
Po 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr, A, L, Porter, Jr,

GLEN D, AARON & JAMES C, WHITTEN'S
APPLICATION rOR UNORTHODOX GAS WELL
LOCATION--NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVA-
TION COMMISSION'S CASE NO( 471
ATOKA ~PENNSYLVANIAN GAS PO

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

e e e e ——— e et
OIL CONSERVATION COMM.
Gentlemen: Santa Fe

Mobil 0il Corporation has been informed of the subject unorthodox gas well
location application for a well to be drilled 990' FSL and 1650' FWL of
Section 11, T18S, R26E, Eddy County, New Mexico. This location will be
approximately 990' west of Mobil's Brainard Gas Com Lease, which consists
of the east 320 acres of said Section 11, The Mobil Brainard Gas Com Well
No. 1 is a regular location in Unit P, 990' from the south and east lines

of said Section 11.

Mobil hereby gives notice of our opposition to this application and requests
that a well driiled in the west 320 acres of Section 11, be drilled in

accordance with the field rules,

Glen D, Aaron and James C. Whitten have been notified of our actions by a
copy of this letter which confirms our phone call of May 10, 1972,

Yours very truly,
“QfCi Fla grnnue
For: Ira B. Stitt
WBSimmons, jr/mw Division Operations Engineer
§:f Richard S, Morris, Attorney

P. 0. Box 2307 :
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Mr, Glen D. Aarom
P, 0. Box 1066
Midland, Texas 79701

&
[
”
#
&

WL

SRR

ST DRI I SR

R BN e Y

AT SO R A

SO S




'

. i ) “000 \w\ \\ \ e e e
nxk\\\.\ ﬂ.a,\b& \Q o>
765 .wﬂ_s“.\mmf ” Q\O;
. 2> ,
| |




3 84 3 o o g RS U

Tha . P

ridin g 0] s w yupger  |Permer ';rmr » vl Uy a3 3 ¢genmeiof ° ;.;,r;:_._‘
rhol Wareret ‘ﬂ e | Ao i Lt A e Wima
a £]Jpre ey RYA » v "»'.'“‘ N Pt Coancr ¢tol. W | doore
” o Kege 1 8 £ 4y W W Nernboter orol . : FaPyy :
TJI4Y T Vat
;“ f:"&ln o + N.u!.:h Teroce
. g
! 4 1 stong 1 £evemy | €9 Hormbaisr | Loy A h'/aj Al I P AL e un
“ i i § 9 ' eny s ia- Y .
frgepa it S e d s | TRl
7, - % 5
Stewort  Bh 1 Netjocotol 2 Y JJ'*' en Jomion _Po?
’ wiqw oit q94an,etal S Tox. p,c,,.,c Tex.Pocific Yenturts 26
st Nolen Homiiben, I T [ L A4 ’
tures Am_§ J-uldu_ efal (€ Morhn \ Jormgea § 1.2 Johnasn MY
ehdl Tese
'; +| . ‘_ "’;‘T“.-u “h,m",: ,,' ‘ “l.‘t’m uléuav.‘s;n.::. " "Iu‘t /}“” Mln,gl;! s ”
? ‘. . . A. 8 Horri Gerdpar Rouligr e t2li Soe
" Jaekyon Clonn C asteg Ar1es Rop.Clb L Fastedbion | Cars Lovi u“ Afu.'.’." " PBussel! Regers.riol . NE Angle i lbel, +n W Moy rpiga ol
e B % F g
“-"i;“n Tex.Pocific Hygiee] |i-20- MOCC Cose®47, esaco 18 ;T,c:q Texacs
et ¢ irenp drelmard s 1. 8-78 9-¢.v3] ldiay_ _ 2T e
¢ 2.8roimrdist| 4t Aringie  {F Shocretiatat | tate wict Ateka Pun | o]
¥ s Gas Weldl | R.-.s .
J ¥ chr tatl Somtins o N
(X4 Jm ’fvc deldements/ (Yaiu) [y 3 AW'?“ enpeoy e h{"’ "'" b =~
Tenaca
| Righ. J.C Bornes Humble
Hpri i A LA ooy [ el 0 | 2 | A
Fragd :»mm 2 folton,¢ ET.8agking 350 ' St m.r Jires 43 .
. .zo 1A «_l F: 73 mulz‘:»‘n )
12078 y rad 8r oM.
L, Ccm’bollz z N L& Cigee & M
"'“" ey et £
1 Nad ) [T . T Tata ia 1
M 1T-¥
e [t Sl i
4 & 1 084438 ] e v
R gt /A Yates bhal N
< 1710438 i
£ % mm'.??:,m; MoryBrainecd y Bl = é rau 'l
Penmo T 6 5 s £ imedry [ 3 Lo
Pennzoil) Reading Rludmg 3 nag-n oy
!', . ; L. Bated E‘ Bc?n - e ’
r:( <¢ €8 v.3. ol b 3-%-T2 8- Te _ Wetker 2:’1 ¥ Ak “Lmpire”
; P:ns::!' £ Do/e Cale #4230, "ﬂ'm Al H J,J b ’7 ins * (Y4 [_’. 3 L ¥e o
: 7. 18. 14 Armatreng,etol gt 7o ] Iy il iy ,’;”,,, p sl Were e \
A N.Groy Lves 8 Smith " ect Bramerd Conn Martin Farme fnc {8 ¢ Rogers, =1al el bbb WY 04 B 10T, u3
(Pennzoil} 63 ! ratem Reading TS J rovosPocitic om tnoted e Saat Tou sre JHo8i! charron) fbe {52,
PRI db i IwvsorEmme JAYohu i sy s - s o SIR N "‘:‘;«m ' !mm"" 3 A
Paul N.0roy fNelte O.Smith [Soitiven bkogers| 1:20%] 3 L. ToxAlisA) uniT' + Meb j
rvkim KaTon, Reoding ‘ ATOKA K warers U Tex. Poc flc OR ?ﬁ‘." EWAMEE OPER) ! 2 %““ Modil ~Colif!
. JAYates,etat s t. Bates " "y 2t Spur“ 3 SsE Y78 ¥ 141 1 . our e %gl;n,
R Griftin, 'g"" 55 22-% £roast 2edit €. h 1 etet ) . 1 | J & o )
RLAL. # 7 t ) l J X Lensing | $r.x b +
) Ed hord. s af TR f g Yot
‘“77"'“1‘"" savotes [JO5 7L Feiss | wéetshm . i N b S T iy DO
nnnzol! Y.uOIﬂ h jfeno-0m Vouy i 1L 2 ] . ® o -r,,
-T2 "'fpflr .ron $¢) W 5 L ae 4 € e “1 L‘l”"" - Sreanin .
: oo, _lﬂq_i{gm (cgﬂxr\w) ~ - T TiSrdof Tex
: adlarhie ! [irses ST O Sumpps A Staot weg, |, & o Yex,
G‘#{'”{ e My Thagene Foll 4 aawoters B 1o esicq Frosts] & Bord ol & ﬂ/”rﬁllﬁffl
Calllly Y™ o s { 2278 Torringten ot To-rat 2. 9 i Rogec A Lrenning Yinther {7 % swearingen
! thaf !
'!.’.'.--;' LD Y,:‘,',";:' Lodeetter  Midwest ol Tum ¢ ot S Teres () 0"“ Kenaned 1 LE Ao 14
fietd) T Y Morg Yend) AL Bl e e v | B # st PO e Ar 7
: LN §qwiossiof| Mecy Yondirer R iters 5 -~ .ﬂ‘ - T 5G  UNIT *
bt L4
e S ““.m Kafhryn B rory Q033 Leary, ol g‘r Y‘r‘ obMorgo 4 . PRy 2 e 16
e ety s 30 .U k I ’ rd ot Ten fpo ¢ Kgwpree o) MEWANEE NOPE o
s udese e ylae"sp,':' el 6 Eosy f‘ B T rerr Poui Taregletol * Meavirt 3 o8
] % eh - .~ e 1§ =~
pnzeil, & L l Vo M . H ol SH g 'u fr‘.’ 24t o ezn Foro ]
IR e VLIRS EEEH Ty 1 Jotes m 2'5,‘5 Yates Peir. L] Kewonee .s.“" Kewonee on?
‘0“4" Y rothrgn e rossro f ACysMary Yondives,atel | R st o 20 \ I L. | e i _Er -nmu vog | forig Farmin :
- S ez« int. ) - 0 fulton b 7
,w&.um) ’,‘ m it ™ 1100 ,(J g. CO,,O., ?""TS 3 T wo K . . 0"“ n et ron lstl orrdl @ A4
ok A y 2 / Toow" 3, N i Y“)R:n sretf, Ve Tende- 4. Xoifrop, tle;
h ¥ £ £ 15 atel v Marylogon ;r r' o! iste Mects ange- 4
(/R R He M Honde 1, ohen v. isdMobil Mobi! P s Kewanee o ' i Jenes,
B Giiasan ] UGS M) Moratron {14, *erel" 0 “.‘?' A V= 4 Bonsdtl vy S LT R |
2tk M N i
| ot H Cmch:O—s ncer 0.17\ . L"";“[U“' sef {50 ten Wyera |1 R.2ee ;’7" 0 - Bn}'.é??;s ;
b -“ < . 1y D N etol 1 i A riyres ! Jones- ok es”nq
shimtemg it PP o v R U ] e A P e i '-
rirmesLigos Wicei) o3 e wr : S avats tan Tosendl i e n Amerd wches 10 Aol] Sanaurs ;;7,,,1 re
Yy v$ red}an 2esac. . g, Leg 2 T k 3 14 24 ;
sk n 31y, | Hor wj Prod Steverd [} Yates il for i) "'r”.::n" N.r.,
e 1. ye | Hop | MW Fro S X greinerd ) owillismson 1+ Il & 71 g1
“"!g“‘o’ . t o4 182 Eemocs | Srane Bremarg 10 -y Yan dmer s £t  Pesers Hw"n«m.
treg Ll A WX Iweer] . WML darothy "Gushw s 2L Bl 7en aneh, Pl
o fer' Qi cig) inggdte W [Her |ty £ . W 351 Lods e naf frume
S 17+ “VLFE Kande . yu‘, a.dMil J.”y, N onTs o Sehanie Rogers I"'
Pl L 352.37: [XR{ 4 rgnf . élass | F1Ae! X Nanl - AYTONR! ‘2 ¥ doverd 4, C v martin et Hogars Buecan® | B9y f
Jen g /) B Seadinit/s YetesPe'. 9 etel wper g PNT.Popel,
O TR 1w fgpthon Morothen e 'n tr. ner e et e Wieeh | T |c’7-.-1 .nﬁl Had Surons
. & N - ’ ;
) el L2y, Y Todiy ] “,m s = Hew trasier_ W 0. ) N;_‘;_"' £ fasiontic
ates Pel L S 3!4". '{':ﬁ"‘g‘ ~ """ mim. § oo |Sverd rn-»cil Cu-li- @
9, . rquh' Dipaole, o' T
Arn’,ulﬂ 8ros.thol 3# 0 et .S'eco'?..‘,‘n:’d .-::',-” etal | L ' ,,m,!, Wiltiams
et 1 Pora- & Nearbyrg.etal & !
[T than [f-16 ST ' - o Ko Ef Bassalt s Birnay
e n. | Hep lﬂ | v, M “ C.w Pecct) § ¢
o r . ¢ stpdls o jouw. ;ﬂ_ [
- [ Overlond
Wix” ﬁw- (£ 9 el £ aichet Overland . G L g1-a
o9 | 1t 8 rincoid | Prass || Lome £ Chonbi il xirtnsn |1 piatt 71 | & yimp o4
"n D'XS ['? Pl ) 6.7,
w X wones T
l'!’!d m! ' gg‘? siiane () e 9.. !""3 .SM
[N Litg 8. Numphrays, Est ¢ W 26l [ Co
- |de Ty‘. Pet ? “FYe, hlu"l .
1 8-Te ‘ates Pe!. . X0 | Biengy
$338 LA IR Re v Ml X ér 9 e Cockerham]
T i H&-’:&m oY 1 ' o Wheig g Ay w" com | SM Al 4 sl
Metes P2 Yoje MO Vm’ e 5T 06.
it B .:;.'. n ”NM Lt i .’”7,‘ -zm‘wme ;""?b'" et J
Teadids gg n P Yelts Pet. g: Y. 5%] fim et T
— ml. ik |4 H ’. ‘ 7, " ":r' 20 o T F
LW - A58 ‘v Yateq Pet. 112 M1 A3
Y Le. ates Fef. 112 L J. Tyl Ja unhd renoon L7377
M 4, Epe . K etol t.r {uigiedocksoo b L0 Wuweigers & 47es gl . .
L P sirg S eq ’.“'("r”‘t /, Loy | S Socksm [ 4sen e/‘f” ooh oh bt Ly seotr B TwT| 2.0 e Longriin ¥,
0 7] i




AMOCE Cose = 4715

S hoer -sn

Well hesd Fi

AMOCC Cosp™37/5

1

7964 /505

/963

: Pn.@&ﬁUlefwn .
. B
.‘ SR Resel 3
\ | T
M ey
: SN
A v ,M *~
Y _1! ~ ....... Mw :m
- <%
B
| SIS i
W _ L
. = e ~
; _ N
: : PO
” m ........ h
S S R
; i g
. . o |~
A ; :
N e '8
: i
V] .i.tl-.....l;!iipflralp-tl!lﬁ —d '
; X : ; ]
3 ER I 1R
X :
N 3
[ a/m
SN G
5
g
(/ N
N ‘
N
<
P -
8
/M :
S -
<

“UN1 834 CF
A5 MEYED NIRZAI!

[SIBN

¢ gt

L g g g e o




NMECC Case @ L7

— e f ) \w.n.é.t\& .\‘q \QH\ 7

’

S L e 1
e T R L T S T o 2 3 4 y 5 8 - 7

=// 1963 /984
__ % /< Rm.m Unt 2 Q..N.Wl 2 .N.W.HO
r Fliat 2 m‘mﬂ | 280

@ WM.AW&NQYDQ \\.m.:_\m.xw,m*‘: ool =l
%z,u [ Portn oS 1
, 1 Z BofTerrg@. |1 N LT

Aoka Rap Gas Foo/  Eddy Co N.A

8 9 1%
Froduvction 7

1G5/ in MmCE. A
:
|
3

i

. L62
el
o
L2854 s
$ i,0s3 s

et

171738
14

S

i I

ERTEEa | [ SRS ERE SORY | o §

i
b

1B getes S mpentianie | | E )
) w L /) Bob Evshwa | | = L | LTl
/!

W_m [ Len Nlager || | = | i /|52 REEARD

; | [/ Poratboq AM’ - L 2] T AT

! i T — _ — ,W.\\ .* Ow 1

i H I SR C ]

. ] ) \ B | Bl R S e (e .W..ﬁ&lf%kl# - : _x_< ‘Aﬂw; ) I¢
N2 ekl 1 Brewmerd it ) | f ] || 202 Z32 Yl
1 | | . M R T

B A RN N N i 1 :
T e A P | T ¥
| I 1 IR Umlol 44 S
~ h RN T - S S vo..\\,nm-\\&.ﬁx & Lo s\ Lazrl Commr | -.
S R BANE BAER [ Pifid B -
i SRS IR N RS NE Lidi $SVreEs.
I B S Rei Nl L || 1l s N
| | N | I AR Bt ans b i A
i S Tt i e el I MR v v L
i ! IR I A i i i a . - ;
| | DR Rt B R RS R ESa et e — - - s u
] ! | SAEE IR ] . _ || i :
_ H , T ; . , ; ;
SRS i ! RN m ; L N
TR IS E TR T O O B
. il . b { H :
- :1:‘7_%* — - q.,T il —{- S U %) S| P I - ?
B T - T — _
< - S —— J_;m, d44d | - M
R 1 - i 7 i

- BEN | : 1

3l ¢ 1
= .I»om LI Y + T w m M “ H u m *
Vo il R NEELR




A . 1qres
JF, = et 21 o
Ea& e 1116 T I g Pormer ":.-,5. ‘ gL Do Lvi S oy Y 3257 5. 2.7
LS 24T LSS i pidie /A . a T ERTILIYYL B (5 Siin TYIN)
ietel Warrig 73;’.‘" AfLRIC, n A
' £ fgsain Py Zavs . NN Lty O Nilmo
‘o 0;:'.!'. ? Bn Koge. iel n" ’:' "‘. ! \‘ ’? . Al Cenror, alol A | 8oone € C.weg! ’
, Lslangt £els arndeser | 45 Mgt . | ones jea HiAterrin Fetes Jr. ’
3 v Yytes
! ' e + D’nlaiﬂ Teraco i
Latasa { Fuiromy | v @ wornbaker exos | 4[4y we, Ferpen tog P72
u i Mosk $ San ] Texos ‘p,"’?,"f, r " iy, Humble
W fecky rYe- Pucufvu Pn fie i i £itiy Tev Pocife AR
0 e ' 9 AL IS \‘% e
Stewort k. Nelloretol Lalend Fali; 29 ----- Jervien Por 2
. . lonugar, etal . €
wilsen Qil 3‘ f'u Ter, Pocifie Tex.Pocific 4 2 AR
4:1-%  [Naten Hamithen, Ve rs | 61 Vo278 Jfentura A bR R
ure N 8 ‘.!-m,m! ¢lal (.0 Mertin Jodnson | 1.2 Johnsen ""I; voge! Y
1n , I, [ivates | Allontic RichtieTa ve [ Teise—) L [wery:.
ot + Artesia Rap.Club ;( i rr T 4.8 piorris | o I “‘:”” "RL:EYE; LM il ¢ LI Stane.cld | ¥
.l - A 8 Korri . ] " in. .
1 Jackeen Claan Caske - — A, FvetidMiian | o Coring |l aertin & 40 Losee A48 N Cussel Rogers.etst 2 l HE A',,’“‘I::qr "5":;: g b"’; +1 ey, ver s"” £af
¢ R T — H—
$.Y "I(" Ter.Pocific 7:5:; jl Texoco §le1oco
Jetal ¢ e Breinord 1-8.78 8673 e |32 77] Tazoce
: S 2 Brainerdést| St ﬁnnj . Sherrell etal tyrg Word 2.4.7) | x 8799
: 3T - )P_’-.’J
J W Mossey elall Som tis 4
re lloj.ga an}.g:rt.nmmnm (r‘%ﬁ:‘)ﬂ JZ 1do, oird .ghu'yiz‘d. Kennedy Fo‘r:ﬁ '.h fu—f :?"—J
; Atiantic-Rieh. BI‘I .® Surtoce Divided At fy:h %7 Texaco mcco
¢ (78 Gagithativn, : ’3'3 ¢ o PN LA A‘u;
: o~ £ : P . MsDensid in
: F (12173 '?c- - 7?{:.:: 3| e s J’tr}c:gz :
: LR £ P Campbelit- 280 Y Ly ¢ (] inar -2 e 1Yo YT Vi
i £dra Pellirion M 4 apkmy Ny, vy X 4 wit w518
. #radsh £ j) 42
: . . m—— ; —" - | AN L A ;’J S1of
7 Yates Pet, i i ) A Yate Te 12117 1217, 7% - 3 ] [ A
i EETIE Re:?l:g.&-sam Reoargr |, 874 L;;a :ﬂ'tmu, Juiie keinoln Bl A Pra 34 ee Pt [20.¢ o1 Aef
Y PRV : 5 ,.”9, Divic Nulel 4 ypr it raingrd | Mirg 8roinars, 1 Bates ar RN /
: o s " +t—-—--- [y BHsTR ré el St SENSY Teir| Warg #opgss oS /9.
¢ F’E e M AYated Ty votes fol [ i
‘e, 2773 1202-73 ° Rogers (8) ates T ,J:,'
;p ) o o 6 rososd | YoryBremers i "’”’L"’ 1797 -Jul
ennzoi -
g Reoding gt (e
Petco 69 0.3 €.Botes ek "
: M I éie(co [ 4-8-76 Welker kS ':: “Lnpire"
4 Penniesl "F.‘O’d/e » : f P ‘.!Inml Trs. ‘ 1
4 7. 8- 14 mafrong, e § ¥, _”4/7:
.:u"/ 5'-¢n Pt N.Gr wrs, U Smith Mortin Farmelnc i @ Rogers, =tal 20078 Eobaon sras " i
-29- Pennyail | . - . > :
"/:'A ( .- ," , L¢;f:|"°-’“ w60 Ammo. TexasPocific VR lw,p,,.’,l 1 S0 of Texss S/ VORI e [F0%
7* lPauINOra_y ellie G.Smith Poliivon m,, X s '8 ! SR gt liSecon
LAY ” \ ?:Ir“" Rafon, Keoding 2 "ATO KA ¥ ':s’;“"l A e Pacific R SE UzIRS ; “3/':"
AYates.eto 5"””" 'vs S e [Ernes IMI((JAL!”’:M" HRY vt !"""I .
e sees hibert R;g;rs J R 1.,,;,,! . . .
; lta-fme: Y S, iu wat ol ﬂ_—J . [] _ﬂ Yaly
nzolt YesoOisc 'Yu? g Pet! 7 ’l’ﬁ nid. 7: Javotes $.ef Texay ’ 3 ”‘b]' M [} i T
AR L o) R Perguson 'l UaTE 19X L o * * e o cehy
: = - (californi )' mﬂ?‘.}onmu “taanin ‘ ) &
. Mluhht 11304 3200 5L4) P S s 28 Steof Tegs Mobil. J o td.oF Tex
#'r;;#{” ITIE3 Yere ’4,,,, Yool LRI (4 watersl: 7 : . 1Broinor IS I 1. %10g'ns Uit
- 1.4 dow, Yl ¢ b hrr/n_,m Y ot Torees ey b Regy L A =t Uit renning Winther [T N Saeoringen
¢ g 138 Allentie Yat [ ¥ . 'dof 0 T
2 r;)-l"a'\ -287% -1 F;: T 0 u.cone x;;a’:’/)hr 'blmd';re;af 3“"'.1}'9':'. ’ ;’1 SetTes | gy * Kmuu:u (W i1
, )Y ¥ M 19
: ¢ T H.Bgwios, stoll Mory Yondirer J'(S::,{’, zz: * Lissfzc U 8884 ¢ o) el ] otight .”Is"" h tec.
% o . . o o, el Sttt me U S RS
poim{iegeRgg s |- 20- YetasPet e : HEP 514 ol Tex. [ 5os-Com K’w?ncc : o b 197 g
LIy . £-38s; . g
f T ' o 18 |0-‘l‘l"ll 4 = 16 ! b 2 Terry P‘-ulhn e o "mikiv@”ﬁf .}gf’f g,‘:’
cnzoit, elof W M ,”“ Rl ECF I 1 waote
'ps'« e P Mpxe JE5e3 } M ;m“ oty Yates Petr. e !e*o.nu hr:.:! Kawores ;chon.ﬁ;‘ b s
potase orgr |ZEMIrgn i, Atg,amq ertiver, u,/ Vi 3 Stnw ® | 7 Wity verest ol ISR sek
Fodken ™ T o —?ym——“‘ b —-— ' Who. $td. of Tex ] ) "’" ’"" ' oaning P £ 9200/ Farning B spest
EiPemann Mera ”ite o fokq 5K -0 Fuiton . ™ q
1117 4 ts.u. cone? a0 wo 1 *leetrea sl ot %
REIT) T IR rooe o\ LS . L y“ 3 Kewcnel Slafsie e Tup 4" 27 g,
: e" N5 £ Therpe, atel Mary e rengivgr #1al Shate bﬂf, Merts refist eres), 1 2 X4 Yuifrep dte)
Gl VR LRI DAt 1 Hoado .. ev. Hrr i
L it iarrosen. T 100 | WEP 13 Margthon ‘t!'Ouen'al mm prgs | $ecrn | Kemnes o St | ey i
Cn\:hq” “Spencer 04'8?\’ R HEeP anen ofecbet @, f Fen dmer) 4o RN 1)
v 3, ? Len r,m::ycr /R f!luz :ut"' . anes é;”i‘."?f’
F o : etol -
L T 1liee PR ‘;?- S "":‘.'.':w ;ewenu s ?‘}g”:‘f
‘\“”16‘54«”_ arme] 26000 ‘ (grm HE S (Fan Amer) ; orbes ’Miﬁ:’lﬂ!!:‘i ol
¥ ree Stovers phorert “ : ~ 28
ugp 1.t w 3 Prod Ngn greingrd ‘
482 flo; Irang Breivert [senota P H'} j Mach.
Feler  Peotrs HH)
witeeerd s KMyl M
"q " HBP 7)) s ’.r. Amgr,
:j_- LFE Hondo )’ A 8.4Mil nar % v Jabanie Ragirs A “”'m”f eror
’T) T £ /‘ L1 L ‘,”.' AL R Marty) + Lo Rogtrs (.Il" i‘qu. s’
K .
: *’l L3 AN ,,,,”“Mg[,gjhon Marathon ""’"1 mﬂ Y:?:g?d h; :cur}!‘s ;,:/ I, ,;,r:;; C 'l& "' i *‘ . NTvaC\
”.25:;‘ ttal N 10138t ' P.d # m' ’# !mml! S S"'”9 ! M w'r'i'?'sv‘ ‘l -Burrows
. o ﬂ-“ JendOiee : Srezivr L I 3y Nix £, tAblantis)
ANl AU N 6D ; {nnlm. Jro.  |overl ’tnm,btll Curtis ' ¢
Arnguist Bcas. ool || ELSES Dipooo ol _
rn’,u t] Sres.et0 S ¢/9 etal ] €L % K'"‘n" 1 lrrlhnu
Aororth [ ") (P"h‘l’ 1 Mora-. wr 1 Al - 2 .
HBP f XT'HE NT. $--
X o401  Bened mu. f:g'} hﬁ rerd, 04 ¥2) Z‘lbl:nm o (.)N?;.‘,r SessaH L Birney Pcll,f filamex "R bans
FE%:. Fomren] Marthon s / i ey {cw Pierce) [ etal § 5
$5 T oy - £ \
e )”". 5 o4 ‘d@ Nll "b'p' Emme $1¢/1i0g3 7 domesl] la:."‘f‘:(' Bverland H ol : ww
24 ,'/p: ?‘rgfﬂ. Wce® | M.8 Kincoid | Mreyd ] Lam 1. Chomei - oideld Kieeman| | rz.f/'”'" ¢ impai J},,,,,—, i
" Mero”mn en 5 Y T T
s 242, Ki [}
. ky‘no F.’i"nn X e E.S ? ;’4‘ aonse !im 4 Reese @ EA
o 8. uum,m,;, o S ! o) :"W‘ e o biew i chgi-la,mf,
o S o) ine
L M / Wi otalt
Yoles Po, n'p%'ﬂ" e hoagt 4 b1y b.
1.0, A 2 frmgy ® s
M g pwecae Cockernam R 848 Fed” I"'"
N Hél(mcou)q, V"“'J‘;";’, l! b~|’ﬂn"l”’l~\ Mﬁv,ao!um B.M Reberls ‘J Fedpl!
* - 3lYales et Vinl. e 3. 06 s ~ Juper or 30
o Jotksenp ot o 73 ) Py v ? Tampbell mem 9849 ! "‘“r ""‘
s ] Yaled Pet. { i ml "i_, i han}; 1Ty l'(;l&Jnu
| Rare: Nire Mgy Smad 7o) Jenes
Soaed] Yates Bet. 112 M. oen "I D 10 1504 ”‘“z
{ L. ales Pet. 112 M. von, 3
Jirgm- X Peorca,tlel e Acnsigdeninl] 11 (Lo, worlis) Tt dentod 20 78
X 17} Mry i reg. £3/, cewy | L MJectan 1] 01388 | eib) 2] w,“ Dotlsseant B3 v
4 ] '

s r- i3 L L [ X X 15




T L e g

AT, st 4

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

April 26, 1972

(i 4TSS

Glen D. Aaron
Petroleum Landman
Mid~-America Building
P. O. Box 1066
Midland, Texas 79701

Re: An unorthodox well location

Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool
Eddy County, New Mexico.

Gentlemen:

Your application haa been set up for an
examiner hearing on May 17, 1972. A copy of

. the docket will be mailed to you.

Very truly yours,

GEORGE M. HATCH
Attorney

GMR/ar

D=2 5 - 72
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GLEN D. AARON
PETROLEUM LANDMAN
MID-AMERICA BUILDING
PHONE: 915-684-4481

C

P, D. BOX 1066

OIL PROPERTIES

Dpon 775~

]

L~y

April 24, 197
APR 26 197,

oiL CONS.ERVATInA: =
Santy pg T SOMM,
New Mexico Gil Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, N. M, 87501

Re: Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Paol

Eddy County, New Mexico
Attention: Mr. George Hatch
Gentlemen:
We hereby request an exception to Rule 2, Order R-1670-E in or-
der to drill an unorthodox location 990 FSL & 1650'FWL of Section
11, T-18-5, R-26-E to form a 320 acrg production unit, £ddy Coun-
ty, New Mexico.
It is our understanding that to request a hearing by April 27,
1972, it may be possible to be on the May 17, 1972, docket.

et ———————
We enclose herewith a structure map for your information and

convenience. Please let us know if you will be able to get us
on the May 8, 1972, docket.
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Yours very truly,

Ml g

VA (?:ZZHfhﬂti_;

¢ James C. Whitten
GDA:dt

Enc.

MIDLAND, TEXAS 7971
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: W
& CASE No. 4715

Order No, R- :f é;b/z)

APPLICATION OF GLEN D. AARON
AND JAMES C. WHITTEN FOR AN
UNORTHODOX WELL LOCATION,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

Co
ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a,.,m. on May 17 , 192,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner _Richard L. Stamets R

~ NOW, on this day of May , 1972, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises, :

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That the applicants, Glen D. Aaron and James C. Whitten,

# M. e ) Sl o regterscmen Vs of e spPecia/ rules
seek an exception to-Rule Y e s o= s
f'”"/ P((’/“A‘v(’°"':> ’/‘"’ Y/,< o & - Sriu 5//uOuldls- 665 /OOO/

to drill a gas well in the-Atoka=Rennsyluanien

“Z2 poei
at an unorthodox gas well location 990 feet from the

A

v’ South line and 1650 feet from the West line of Section 11,

Township 18 South, Range 26 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico;

that the W/2 of said Section 11 would be dedicated to said well,
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CASE NO. 4715
Order No. R~

! i
! (3) That a standard location for the subject pool would. J }
! ”

! VAP '.",/v S s fef o )‘ Aho * Y- 2
) requlre the well to be newelo eet~to~the nearest i
vl P 770 F B \/[ a J M , 1‘

srde’E*undarywef the»dedtcated nor- e}eeer tnan986-fecet

-~ et T T

§ te—the~nedtestwendébeandafy nor closer than 330 feet to any

quarter—-quarter section or subdivision inner boundary.
i i (4) That the evidence indicates that the encire W/
said Section 11 is productive of gas from the

(5) That the entire W/2 of said Section 11 can be effi-

ciently and economically drained and developed by the subject
well.

(6) That there is evidence that a well at the proposed
unorthodox location would penetrate a thicker pay section aRé-

epgounitar—it-struciurally—irigirey than a well at an orthodox

location.

|

(7)) Thatfthe evidence 1nd1 ates that a ‘well at the
Ila recover moxe gas than a-

/
propoged ungfthod%x locatloﬁ sho

I
A
D

well %t a orthoddx locatlon.

1’7(8) That due to the unorthodox locatlog of the above aﬁ i

¢

described well, the correlative rights ofﬁsenezgffs-k—opeietor

will be impaired if unrestricted produdtion by the subject well

is permitted. .
Lierlitesnd

1;:4 That to offset the advantage to be gained, over,offwet
A 41-——4~u4~;k~£hi Lwrcetbos

\oponatﬂq#, the subject well to be drilled,in the W/2 of Section
Q#n

11 should be assigned factor of zz percent

~

h
Ny

in the Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool.

E T | ©(10) That approval of the subject application will afford
the applicant the opportunity to produce his just and equitable
share of the gas ‘n the sweyees Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool,

will prevent the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling
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' of an excessive number of wells, and will otherwise prevent

| it A
described ratabl factor is assigned to the subject well.

Pn/

..3_
CASE NO. 4715
Order No. R~

waste and protect correlative rights, provided the above-

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: i

(1) That the applicants, Glen D. Aaron and James C. Whitten,

are hereby granted an exception to the well locatlon requlrements L
[ 2

A ~/3~,. v....~

ZQ ,gg_c, gg[ cgé ! r?w/séan .,

amd—Regubabieons and are hereby authorized to drill a gas well

in the Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool at an unorthodox gas well
location 990 feet from the South line and 1650 feet from the West
line of Section 11, Township 18 South, Range 26 East, NMPM,

Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a standard unit

comprising the W/2 of said Section 11. » a
aQ»n
PROVIDED HOWEVER, that said well #e assigned
. o3
“eke factor off,7&, in the subject poolg;" F""*"" pPur

4

(2\ That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry
of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.

rs.




